

Master Contract

	LEA ACCELERATED SCHOOLS				
	Contract Year <u>2025-2026</u>				
	New Mediscan II, LLC, dba Cross Country Education				
	X Nonpublic Agency				
<u> </u>	of Contract:				
X	Master Contract for fiscal year with Individual Service Agreements (ISA) to be approved throughout the term of this contract.				
	Individual Master Contract for a specific student incorporating the Individual Service Agreement (ISA) into the terms of this Individual Master Contract specific to a single student.				
	Interim Contract: an extension of the previous fiscal years approved contracts and rat				

When this section is included as part of any Master Contract, the changes specified above shall amend Section 4 – Term of Master Contract.

Table of Contents

GENE	RAL PROVISIONS	1
1.	MASTER CONTRACT	1
2.	CERTIFICATION AND LICENSES	1
3.	COMPLIANCE WITH LAWS, STATUTES, REGULATIONS	2
4.	TERM OF MASTER CONTRACT	2
5.	INTEGRATION/CONTINUANCE OF CONTRACT FOLLOWING EXPIRATION TERMINATION	
6.	INDIVIDUAL SERVICE AGREEMENT ("ISA")	3
7.	DEFINITIONS	4
ADMI	NISTRATION OF CONTRACT	5
8.	NOTICES	5
9.	MAINTENANCE OF RECORDS	6
10.	SEVERABILITY CLAUSE	6
11.	SUCCESSORS IN INTEREST	7
12.	VENUE AND GOVERNING LAW	7
13.	MODIFICATIONS AND AMENDMENTS REQUIRED TO CONFORM TO LEGAL AND ADMINISTRATIVE GUIDELINES	7
14.	TERMINATION	7
15.	INSURANCE	7
16.	INDEMNIFICATION AND HOLD HARMLESS	10
17.	INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR	10
18.	SUBCONTRACTING	10
19.	CONFLICTS OF INTEREST	11
20.	NON-DISCRIMINATION	12
EDUCA	ATIONAL PROGRAM	12
21.	FREE AND APPROPRIATE PUBLIC EDUCATION (FAPE)	12
22.	GENERAL PROGRAM OF INSTRUCTION	13
23.	INSTRUCTIONAL MINUTES	13
24.	CALENDARS	13
25.	DATA REPORTING	14
26.	LEAST RESTRICTIVE ENVIRONMENT/DUAL ENROLLMENT	14
27.	MANDATED ATTENDANCE AT LEA MEETINGS	14
28.	POSITIVE BEHAVIOR INTERVENTIONS AND SUPPORTS	15
29.	IEP TEAM MEETINGS	17

30.	DUE PROCESS PROCEEDINGS	. 18
31.	STUDENT PROGRESS REPORTS/REPORT CARDS AND ASSESSMENTS	. 18
32.	PARENT ACCESS	. 18
33.	MONITORING	. 19
PERSO	NNEL	. 19
34.	CLEARANCE REQUIREMENTS	. 19
35.	STAFF QUALIFICATIONS	. 20
36.	VERIFICATION OF LICENSES, CREDENTIALS AND OTHER DOCUMENTS	S 20
37.	STAFF PROFESSIONAL BEHAVIOR WHEN PROVIDING SERVICES AT SCHOOL OR SCHOOL RELATED EVENTS OR AT SCHOOL FACILITY AND/OR OFF-CAMPUS	. 21
HEALT	TH AND SAFETY MANDATES	. 21
38.	HEALTH AND SAFETY	. 21
39.	FACILITIES AND FACILITIES MODIFICATIONS	. 21
40.	ADMINISTRATION OF MEDICATION	. 22
41.	CHILD ABUSE REPORTING	. 22
42.	SEXUAL HARASSMENT	. 22
43.	REPORTING OF MISSING CHILDREN	. 22
FINAN	CIAL	. 23
44.	ENROLLMENT, CONTRACTING, SERVICE TRACKING, ATTENDANCE REPORTING, AND BILLING PROCEDURES	. 23
45.	RIGHT TO WITHHOLD PAYMENT	. 23
46.	PAYMENT FROM OUTSIDE AGENCIES	. 24
47.	PAYMENT FOR ABSENCES	. 25
48.	LEA and/or NONPUBLIC SCHOOL CLOSURE DUE TO EMERGENCY	. 25
49.	INSPECTION AND AUDIT	. 25
50.	RATE SCHEDULE	. 26
51.	DEBARMENT CERTIFICATION	. 26
EXHIB	IT A: 2025-2026 RATES	. 29
EXHIB	IT B: ISA	. 39
EXHIB	IT C: 2025-2026 Credentialing Requirements	. 41
EXHIB	IT D: 2025-2026 Locations	. 43

LOCAL EDUCATION AGENCY: Accelerated Schools

NONPUBLIC SCHOOL/AGENCY/RELATED SERVICES PROVIDER: NEW MEDISCAN II, LLC DBA CROSS COUNTRY EDUCATION

NONPUBLIC, NONSECTARIAN SCHOOL/AGENCY SERVICES MASTER CONTRACT

GENERAL PROVISIONS

1. MASTER CONTRACT

This Master Contract (or "Contract") is entered into on July 1, 2025, between, **Accelerated Schools** hereinafter referred to as the local educational agency ("LEA"), and New Mediscan II, LLC dba Cross Country Education (nonpublic, nonsectarian school or agency), hereinafter referred to as NPS/A or "CONTRACTOR" for the purpose of providing special education and/or related services to students with exceptional needs under the authorization of California Education Code sections 56157, 56361 and 56365 *et seq.* and Title 5 of the California Code of Regulations section 3000 *et seq.*, AB 490 (Chapter 862, Statutes of 2003) and AB 1858 (Chapter 914, Statutes of 2004). It is understood that this agreement does not commit the LEA to pay for special education and/or related services provided to any student, or CONTRACTOR to provide such special education and/or related services, unless and until an authorized LEA representative approves the provision of special education and/or related services by CONTRACTOR.

Upon acceptance of a student, LEA shall submit to CONTRACTOR an Individual Service Agreement (hereinafter referred to as "ISA"). Unless otherwise agreed in writing, these forms shall acknowledge CONTRACTOR's obligation to provide all relevant services specified in the student's Individualized Education Program (hereinafter referred to as "IEP"). The ISA shall be executed within ninety (90) days of a student's enrollment. LEA and CONTRACTOR shall enter into an ISA for each student served by CONTRACTOR. As available and appropriate, the LEA shall make available access to any electronic IEP system and/or electronic database for the development of the ISA and invoices.

Unless placement and/or services is made pursuant to an Office of Administrative Hearings (hereinafter referred to as "OAH") order, a lawfully executed settlement agreement between LEA and parent or authorized by LEA for a transfer student pursuant to California Education Code section 56325, LEA is not responsible for the costs associated with NPS placement or NPS/A services until the date on which an IEP team meeting is convened, the IEP team determines that a NPS placement is appropriate, and the IEP is signed by the student's parent.

2. CERTIFICATION AND LICENSES

CONTRACTOR shall be certified by the California Department of Education (hereinafter referred to as "CDE") as a NPS/A. All NPS/A services shall be provided consistent with the area of certification and licensure specified by CDE Certification and as defined in California Education Code, section 56366 *et seq* and within the professional scope of practice of each provider's license, certification, and/or credential. A current copy of CONTRACTOR's NPS/A certification or a

waiver of such certification issued by the CDE pursuant to Education Code section 56366.2 must be provided to LEA on or before the date this Agreement is executed by CONTRACTOR. This Master Contract shall be null and void if such certification or waiver is expired, revoked, rescinded, or otherwise nullified during the effective period of this Master Contract. Total student enrollment shall be limited to capacity as stated on CDE certification and in Section 24 of the Master Contract.

With respect to CONTRACTOR's certification, failure to notify the LEA and CDE in writing of any changes in: (1) credentialed/licensed staff; (2) ownership; (3) management and/or control of the agency; (4) major modification or relocation of facilities; or (5) significant modification of the program may result in the suspension or revocation of CDE certification and/or suspension or termination of this Master Contract by the LEA.

3. COMPLIANCE WITH LAWS, STATUTES, REGULATIONS

During the term of this Master Contract, unless otherwise agreed, CONTRACTOR shall comply with all applicable federal, state, and local statutes, laws, ordinances, rules, policies and regulations. CONTRACTOR shall also comply with all applicable LEA policies and procedures provided at the start of the contract unless, taking into consideration all of the surrounding facts and circumstances, a policy or policies or a portion of a policy does not reasonably apply to CONTRACTOR. CONTRACTOR hereby acknowledges and agrees that it accepts all risks and responsibilities for its failure to comply with LEA policies and shall indemnify LEA under the provisions of Section 16 of this Agreement for all liability, loss, damage and expense (including reasonable attorneys' fees) resulting from or arising out of CONTRACTOR's failure to comply with applicable LEA policies (e.g., those policies relating to; the provision of special education and/or related services, facilities for individuals with exceptional needs, student enrollment and transfer, student inactive status, corporal punishment, student discipline, and positive behavior interventions).

CONTRACTOR acknowledges and understands that LEA may report to the CDE any violations of the provisions of this Master Contract; and that this may result in the suspension and/or revocation of CDE nonpublic school/agency certification pursuant to California Education Code section 56366.4(a).

4. TERM OF MASTER CONTRACT

The term of this Master Contract shall be from July 1, 2025 to June 30, 2026 (Title 5 California Code of Regulations section 3062(a)) unless otherwise stated. Neither the CONTRACTOR nor the LEA is required to renew this Master Contract in subsequent contract years. The parties acknowledge that any subsequent Master Contract is to be re-negotiated prior to June 30, 2025. In the event the contract negotiations are not agreed to by June 30th, the most recently executed Master Contract will remain in effect for 90 days. (Title 5 California Code of Regulations section 3062(d)) No Master Contract will be offered unless and until all of the contracting requirements have been satisfied. The offer of a Master Contract to a CONTRACTOR is at the sole discretion of the LEA.

The provisions of this Master Contract apply to CONTRACTOR and any of its employees or independent contractors. Notice of any change in CONTRACTOR's ownership or authorized representative shall be provided in writing to LEA within thirty (30) calendar days of change of ownership or change of authorized representative.

5. INTEGRATION/CONTINUANCE OF CONTRACT FOLLOWING EXPIRATION OR TERMINATION

This Master Contract includes each ISA and they are incorporated herein by this reference. This Master Contract supersedes any prior or contemporaneous written or oral understanding or agreement. This Master Contract may be amended only by written amendment executed by both parties.

CONTRACTOR shall provide the LEA with information as requested in writing to secure a Master Contract or a renewal.

At a minimum, such information shall include a roster of current teacher credentials and clearance, insurance documentation and CDE certification. The LEA may require additional information as applicable. If the application packet is not completed and returned to District, no Master Contract will be issued. If CONTRACTOR does not return the Master Contract to LEA duly signed by an authorized representative within ninety (90) calendar days of issuance by LEA, the new contract rates will not take effect until the newly executed Master Contract is received by LEA and will not be retroactive to the first day of the new Master Contract's effective date. If CONTRACTOR fails to execute the new Master Contract within such ninety-day period, all payments shall cease until such time as the new Master Contract for the current school year is signed and returned to LEA by CONTRACTOR. (California Education Code section 56366(c)(1) and (2)). In the event that this Master Contract expires or terminates, CONTRACTOR shall continue to be bound to all of the terms and conditions of the most recent executed Master Contract between CONTRACTOR and LEA for so long as CONTRACTOR is servicing authorized students at the discretion of the LEA.

6. INDIVIDUAL SERVICE AGREEMENT ("ISA")

When provided by the LEA, this Agreement shall include an ISA developed for each student to whom CONTRACTOR is to provide special education and/or related services. An ISA shall only be issued for students enrolled with the approval of the LEA pursuant to Education Code section 56366 (a)(2)(A). An ISA may be effective for more than one contract year provided that there is a concurrent Master Contract in effect. In the event that this Master Contract expires or terminates, CONTRACTOR, shall continue to be bound to all of the terms and conditions of the most recent executed ISAs between CONTRACTOR and LEA for so long as CONTRACTOR is servicing authorized students.

Any and all changes to a student's educational placement/program provided under this Master Contract and/or an ISA shall be made solely on the basis of a revision to the student's IEP or by written agreement between the parent and LEA. At any time during the term of this Master Contract, a student's parent, CONTRACTOR, or LEA may request a review of a student's IEP subject to all procedural safeguards required by law.

Unless otherwise provided in this Master Contract, the CONTRACTOR shall provide all services specified in the IEP unless the CONTRACTOR and the LEA agree otherwise in the ISA. (California Education Code sections 56366(a) (5) and 3062(e)). In the event the CONTRACTOR is unable to provide a specific service at any time during the life of the ISA, the CONTRACTOR shall notify the LEA in writing within five (5) business days of the last date a service was provided. CONTRACTOR shall provide any and all subsequent compensatory service hours awarded to student as a result of lack of provision of services while student was served by the NPS/A.

If a parent or LEA contests the termination of an ISA by initiating a due process proceeding with the OAH, CONTRACTOR shall abide by the "stay-put" requirement of state and federal law unless the parent agrees otherwise or an Interim Alternative Educational Setting is deemed lawful and appropriate by LEA or OAH consistent with Section 1415 (k)(1)(7) of Title 20 of the United States Code. CONTRACTOR shall adhere to all LEA requirements concerning changes in placement.

Disagreements between LEA and CONTRACTOR concerning the formulation of an ISA or the Master Contract may be appealed to the County Superintendent of Schools of the County where the LEA is located, or the State Superintendent of Public Instruction pursuant to the provisions of California Education Code section 56366(c) (2).

7. **DEFINITIONS**

The following definitions shall apply for purposes of this contract:

- a. The term "CONTRACTOR" means a nonpublic, nonsectarian school/agency certified by the California Department of Education and its officers, agents, and employees.
- b. The term "authorized LEA representative" means a LEA administrator designated to be responsible for NPS/A. It is understood, a representative of the Special Education Local Plan Area (SELPA) of which the LEA is a member is an authorized LEA representative in collaboration with the LEA. The LEA maintains sole responsibility for this Contract, unless otherwise specified in this Contract.
- c. The term "credential" means a valid credential, life diploma, permit, or document in special education or pupil personnel services issued by, or under the jurisdiction of, the State Board of Education if issued prior to 1970 or the California Commission on Teacher Credentialing, which entitles the holder thereof to perform services for which certification qualifications are required as defined in Title 5 of the California Code of Regulations section 3001(g).
- d. The term "qualified" means that a person holds a certificate, permit or other document equivalent to that which staff in a public school are required to hold to provide special education and related services and has met federal and state certification, licensing, registration, or other comparable requirements which apply to the area in which the individual is providing special education or related services, including those requirements set forth in Title 34 of the Code of Federal Regulations sections 200.56 and 200.58, and those requirements set forth in Title 5 of the California Code of Regulations Sections 3064 and 3065, and adheres to the standards of professional practice established in federal and state law or regulation, including the standards contained in the California Business and Professions Code.

Nothing in this definition shall be construed as restricting the activities in services of a graduate needing direct hours leading to licensure, or of a student teacher or intern leading to a graduate degree at an accredited or approved college or university, as authorized by state laws or regulations. (Title 5 of the California Code of Regulations Section 3001 (r)).

e The term "license" means a valid non-expired document issued by a licensing agency within the Department of Consumer Affairs or other state licensing office authorized to grant licenses and authorizing the bearer of the document to provide certain professional

services or refer to themselves using a specified professional title including but not limited to mental health and board and care services at a residential placement. If a license is not available through an appropriate state licensing agency, a certificate of registration with the appropriate professional organization at the national or state level which has standards established for the certificate that are equivalent to a license shall be deemed to be a license as defined in Title 5 of the California Code of Regulations section 3001(1).

f. "Parent" means:

- i. a biological or adoptive parent; unless the biological or adoptive parent does not have legal authority to make educational decisions for the child,
- ii. a guardian generally authorized to act as the child's parent or authorized to make educational decisions for the child,
- iii. an individual acting in the place of a biological or adoptive parent, including a grandparent, stepparent, or other relative with whom the child lives, or an individual who is legally responsible for the child's welfare,
- iv. a surrogate parent,
- v. a foster parent if the authority of the biological or adoptive parent to make educational decisions on the child's behalf has been specifically limited by court order in accordance with Code of Federal Regulations 300.30(b)(1) or (2).

Parent does not include the state or any political subdivision of government or the NPS/A under contract with the LEA for the provision of special education or designated instruction and services for a child. (California Education Code section 56028).

- g. The term "days" means calendar days unless otherwise specified.
- h. The phrase "billable day" means a school day in which instructional minutes meet or exceed those in comparable LEA programs.
- i. The phrase "billable day of attendance" means a school day as defined in California Education Code Section 46307, in which a student is in attendance and in which instructional minutes meet or exceed those in comparable LEA programs unless otherwise stipulated in an IEP or ISA.
- j. It is understood that the term "Master Contract" also means "Contract" and is referred to as such in this document.

ADMINISTRATION OF CONTRACT

8. NOTICES

All notices provided for by this Contract shall be in writing. Notices shall be mailed, emailed, or delivered by hand and shall be effective as of the date of receipt by addressee.

All notices mailed or emailed to LEA shall be addressed to the person and address as indicated on the signature page of this Master Contract. Notices to CONTRACTOR shall be addressed as indicated on signature page of this Master Contract.

9. MAINTENANCE OF RECORDS

All records shall be maintained by CONTRACTOR as required by state and federal laws and regulations. Notwithstanding the foregoing sentence, CONTRACTOR shall maintain all records for at least five (5) years after the termination of this Master Contract. For purposes of this Master Contract, "records" shall include, but not be limited to student records as defined by California Education Code section 49061(b) including electronically stored information; registers and roll books of teachers and/or daily service providers; daily service logs and notes and other documents used to record the provision of related services including supervision; daily service logs and notes used to record the provision of services provided through additional instructional assistants, NPA behavior intervention aides, and bus aides; behavior emergency reports (BER); incident reports; notification of injuries; absence verification records (parent/doctor notes, telephone logs, and related documents) if the CONTRACTOR is funded for excused absences, however, such records are not required if positive attendance is required; bus rosters; staff lists specifying credentials held and documents evidencing other staff qualifications, , dates of hire, and dates of termination; records of employee training and certification, , including verification of behavior training consistent with 56366.1; staff time sheets; non-paid staff and volunteer sign-in sheets; transportation and other related services subcontracts; school calendars; bell/class schedules when applicable; liability and worker's compensation insurance policies; state NPS/A certifications; bylaws, if applicable; lists of current board of directors/trustees, if incorporated;.

CONTRACTOR shall maintain student records in a secure location to ensure confidentiality and prevent unauthorized access. CONTRACTOR shall maintain a current list of the names and positions of CONTRACTOR's employees who have access to confidential records. CONTRACTOR shall maintain an access log for each student's record which lists all persons, agencies, or organizations requesting or receiving information from the record. Such log shall be maintained as required by California Education Code section 49064 and include the name, title, agency/organization affiliation, date/time of access for each individual requesting or receiving information from the student's record, and a description of the record(s) provided. Such log needs to record access to the student's records by: (a) the student's parent; (b) an individual to whom written consent has been executed by the student's parent; or (c) employees of LEA or CONTRACTOR having a legitimate educational interest in requesting or receiving information from the record. CONTRACTOR/LEA shall maintain copies of any written parental concerns granting access to student records. For purposes of this paragraph, "employees of LEA or CONTRACTOR" do not include subcontractors. CONTRACTOR shall grant the following access to student records, (a) the student's parent; (b) employees of LEA or CONTRACTOR having a legitimate educational interest in requesting or receiving information from the record, and comply with parents' requests for copies of student records, as required by state and federal laws and regulations. CONTRACTOR agrees, in the event of school or agency closure, to forward student records within ten (10) business days to LEA. These shall include, but not limited to, current transcripts, IEP/IFSPs, BER's, incident reports, notification of injuries and all other relevant reports. LEA and/or SELPA shall have access to and receive copies of any and all records upon request within five (5) business days.

10. SEVERABILITY CLAUSE

If any provision of this agreement is held, in whole or in part, to be unenforceable for any reason, the remainder of that provision and of the entire agreement shall be severable and remain in effect.

11. SUCCESSORS IN INTEREST

This contract binds CONTRACTOR's successors and assignees. CONTRACTOR shall notify the LEA of any change of ownership or corporate control.

12. VENUE AND GOVERNING LAW

The laws of the State of California shall govern the terms and conditions of this contract with venue in the County of Los Angeles.

13. MODIFICATIONS AND AMENDMENTS REQUIRED TO CONFORM TO LEGAL AND ADMINISTRATIVE GUIDELINES

This Master Contract may be modified or amended by the LEA to conform to administrative and statutory guidelines issued by any state, federal or local governmental agency. The party seeking such modification shall provide the LEA and/or CONTRACTOR thirty (30) days' notice of any such changes or modifications made to conform to administrative or statutory guidelines and a copy of the statute or regulation upon which the modification or changes are based.

14. TERMINATION

This Master Contract or ISA may be terminated for cause. The cause shall not be the availability of a public class initiated during the period of the contract unless the parent agrees to the transfer of the student to the public school program at an IEP team meeting. To terminate the contract either party shall give no less than twenty (20) days prior written notice (California Education Code section 56366(a)(4)). At the time of termination, CONTRACTOR shall provide to LEA any and all documents CONTRACTOR is required to maintain under this Master Contract. ISAs are void upon termination of this Master Contract, as provided in Section 5 or 6. CONTRACTOR or LEA may terminate an ISA for cause. To terminate the ISA, either party shall give twenty (20) days prior written notice.

15. INSURANCE

CONTRACTOR shall, at CONTRACTOR'S sole cost and expense, maintain in full force and effect, during the term of this Contract, the following insurance coverage from a California licensed and/or admitted insurer with an A minus (A-), VII, or better rating from A.M. Best, sufficient to cover any claims, damages, liabilities, costs and expenses (including counsel fees) arising out of or in connection with CONTRACTOR's fulfillment of any of its obligations under this Agreement or either party's use of the work or any component or part thereof:

PART I - INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS FOR NONPUBLIC SCHOOLS AND AGENCIES

A. **Commercial General Liability Insurance**, including both bodily injury and property damage, with limits as follows:

\$2,000,000 per occurrence

\$ 500,000 fire damage

\$ 5,000 medical expenses

\$1,000,000 personal & adv. injury

\$3,000,000 general aggregate

\$2,000,000 products/completed operations aggregate

The policy may not contain an exclusion for coverage of claims arising from claims for sexual molestation or abuse. In the event that CONTRACTOR's policy should have an exclusion for sexual molestation or abuse claims, then CONTRACTOR shall be required to procure a supplemental policy providing such coverage.

- B. Workers' Compensation Insurance in accordance with provisions of the California Labor Code adequate to protect the CONTRACTOR from claims that may arise from its operations pursuant to the Workers' Compensation Act (Statutory Coverage). The Workers' Compensation Insurance coverage must also include Employers Liability coverage with limits of \$1,000,000/\$1,000,000/\$1,000,000.
- C. Commercial Auto Liability Insurance for all owned, non-owned or hired automobiles with a \$1 million combined single limit.

If no owned automobiles, then only hired and non-owned is required.

If CONTRACTOR uses a vehicle to travel to/from school sites, between schools and/or to/from students' homes or other locations as approved service locations by the LEA, CONTRACTOR must comply with State of California auto insurance requirements.

D. Errors & Omissions (E & O)/Malpractice (Professional Liability) coverage, including Sexual Molestation and Abuse coverage, unless that coverage is afforded elsewhere in the Commercial General Liability policy by endorsement or separate policy, with the following limits:

\$1,000,000 per occurrence \$2,000,000 general aggregate

- E. CONTRACTOR, upon execution of this Contract and periodically thereafter upon request, shall furnish the LEA with certificates of insurance evidencing such coverage. The certificate of insurance shall include a ten (10) day non-renewal notice provision. The Commercial General Liability and Automobile Liability policy shall name the LEA and the Board of Education additional insured's premiums on all insurance policies and shall be paid by CONTRACTOR and shall be deemed included in CONTRACTOR's obligations under this contract at no additional charge.
- F. Any deductibles or self-insured retentions above \$100,000 must be declared to and approved by the LEA. At its option, LEA may require the CONTRACTOR, at the CONTRACTOR's sole cost, to: (a) cause its insurer to reduce to levels specified by the LEA or eliminate such deductibles or self-insured retentions with respect to the LEA, its officials and employees, or (b) procure a bond guaranteeing payment of losses and related investigation.
- G. For any claims related to the services performed in connection with this Master Contract, the CONTRACTOR's insurance coverage shall be the primary insurance with respect to the LEA, its subsidiaries, officials and employees. Any insurance or self-insurance maintained by the LEA, its subsidiaries, officials and employees shall be excess of the CONTRACTOR's insurance and shall not contribute with it.

H. All Certificates of Insurance must reference the contract number, name of the school or agency submitting the certificate, and the location of the school or agency submitting the certificate on the certificate.

PART II - INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS FOR NONPUBLIC SCHOOLS AFFILIATED WITH A RESIDENTIAL TREATMENT FACILITY ("RTC")

When CONTRACTOR is an NPS affiliated with a **residential treatment center (NPS/RTC**), the following insurance policies are required:

A. Commercial General Liability including both bodily injury and property damage, with limits as follows:

\$3,000,000 per occurrence \$6,000,000 in General Aggregate.

The policy shall be endorsed to name the LEA and the Board of Education as *named* additional insured and shall provide specifically that any insurance carried by the LEA which may be applicable to any claims or loss shall be deemed excess and the RTC's insurance primary despite any conflicting provisions in the RTC's policy. Coverage shall be maintained with no Self-Insured Retention above \$100,000 without the prior written approval of the LEA.

- B. Workers' Compensation Insurance in accordance with provisions of the California Labor Code adequate to protect the RTC from claims that may arise from its operations pursuant to the Workers' Compensation Act (Statutory Coverage). The Workers' Compensation Insurance coverage must also include Employers Liability coverage with limits of \$1,000,000/\$1,000,000/\$1,000,000.
- C. Commercial Auto Liability coverage with limits of \$1,000,000 Combined Single Limit per Occurrence if the RTC does not operate a student bus service. If the RTC provides student bus services, the required coverage limit is \$5,000,000 Combined Single Limit per Occurrence.
- D. **Fidelity Bond** or **Crime Coverage** shall be maintained by the RTC to cover all employees who process or otherwise have responsibility for RTC funds, supplies, equipment or other assets. Minimum amount of coverage shall be \$250,000 per occurrence, with no self-insured retention.
- E. **Professional Liability/Errors & Omissions/Malpractice** coverage with minimum limits of \$3,000,000 per occurrence and \$6,000,000 general aggregate.
- F. **Sexual Molestation and Abuse Coverage**, unless that coverage is afforded elsewhere in the Commercial General Liability or Professional liability policy by endorsement, with minimum limits of \$3,000,000 per occurrence and \$6,000,000 general aggregate.

If LEA or CONTRACTOR determines that a change in insurance coverage obligations under this section is necessary, either party may reopen negotiations to modify the insurance obligations.

16. INDEMNIFICATION AND HOLD HARMLESS

CONTRACTOR shall indemnify and hold LEA and its Board Members, administrators, employees, agents, attorneys, volunteers, and subcontractors ("LEA Indemnitees") harmless against all liability, loss, damage and expense (including reasonable attorneys' fees and costs) resulting from or arising out of this Master Contract or its performance, to the extent that such loss, expense, damage or liability was proximately caused by the negligent or willful act or omission of CONTRACTOR, including, without limitation, its agents, employees, subcontractors or anyone employed directly or indirectly by it (excluding LEA and LEA Indemnitees).

LEA shall indemnify and hold CONTRACTOR and its Board Members, administrators, employees, agents, attorneys, and subcontractors ("CONTRACTOR Indemnitees") harmless against all liability, loss, damage and expense (including reasonable attorneys' fees and costs) resulting from or arising out of this Master Contract or its performance, to the extent that such loss, expense, damage or liability was proximately caused by the negligent or willful act or omission of LEA, including, without limitation, its agents, employees, subcontractors or anyone employed directly or indirectly by it (excluding CONTRACTOR and/or any CONTRACTOR Indemnitees).

LEA represents that it is self-insured in compliance with the laws of the State of California, that the self-insurance covers LEA employees acting within the course and scope of their respective duties and that its self-insurance covers the LEA's indemnification obligations under this Master Contract.

17. INDEPENDENT CONTRACTOR

Nothing herein contained will be construed to imply a joint venture, partnership or principal-agent relationship between the LEA and CONTRACTOR. CONTRACTOR shall provide all services under this Contract as an independent contractor, and neither party shall have the authority to bind or make any commitment on behalf of the other. Nothing contained in this Contract shall be deemed to create any association, partnership, joint venture or relationship of principal and agent, master and servant, or employer and employee between the parties or any affiliates of the parties, or between the LEA and any individual assigned by CONTRACTOR to perform any services for the LEA.

If the LEA is determined to be a partner, joint venture, co-principal, employer or co-employer of CONTRACTOR, CONTRACTOR shall indemnify and hold harmless the LEA from and against any and all claims for loss, liability, or damages arising from that determination, as well as any expenses, costs, taxes, penalties and interest charges incurred by the LEA as a result of that holding.

18. SUBCONTRACTING

CONTRACTOR shall provide written notification to LEA before subcontracting for special education and/or related services pursuant to this Master Contract. In the event LEA determines that it can provide the subcontracted service(s) at a lower rate, LEA may elect to provide such service(s). If LEA elects to provide such service(s), LEA shall provide written notification to CONTRACTOR within five (5) days of receipt of CONTRACTOR's original notice and CONTRACTOR shall not subcontract for said service(s).

CONTRACTOR shall incorporate all of the provisions of this Master Contract in all subcontracts, to the fullest extent reasonably possible. Furthermore, when CONTRACTOR enters into subcontracts for the provision of special education and/or related services (including, but not limited to, transportation) for any student, CONTRACTOR shall cause each subcontractor to procure and maintain insurance during the term of each subcontract. Such subcontractor's insurance shall comply with the provisions of Section 15. Each subcontractor shall furnish the LEA with original endorsements and certificates of insurance effecting coverage required by Section 15. The endorsements are to be signed by a person authorized by that insurer to bind coverage on its behalf. The endorsements are to be on forms as required by the LEA. All endorsements are to be received and approved by the LEA before the subcontractor's work commences. The Commercial General Liability and Automobile Liability policies shall name the LEA/SELPA and the LEA Board of Education as additional insured.

As an alternative to the LEA's forms, a subcontractor's insurer may provide complete, certified copies of all required insurance policies, including endorsements affecting the coverage required by this Master Contract. All Certificates of Insurance must reference the name of the school or agency submitting the certificate, indication if NPS or NPA, and the location of the school or agency submitting the certificate. In addition, all subcontractors must meet the requirements as contained in Section 44 Clearance Requirements and Section 45 Staff Qualifications of this Master Contract.

19. CONFLICTS OF INTEREST

CONTRACTOR shall provide to LEA upon request a copy of its current bylaws and a current list of its Board of Directors (or Trustees), if it is incorporated. CONTRACTOR and any member of its Board of Directors (or Trustees) shall disclose any relationship with LEA that constitutes or may constitute a conflict of interest pursuant to California Education Code section 56042 and Government Code Section 1090 including, but not limited to, employment with LEA, provision of private party assessments and/or reports, and attendance at IEP team meetings acting as a student's advocate. Pursuant to California Education code section 56042, an attorney or advocate for a parent of an individual with exceptional needs shall not recommend placement at CONTRACTOR's facility if the attorney or advocate is employed or contracted by the CONTRACTOR, or will receive a benefit from the CONTRACTOR, or otherwise has a conflict of interest.

The LEA shall neither execute an ISA with CONTRACTOR nor amend an existing ISA for a student when a recommendation for special education and/or related services is based in whole or in part on assessment(s) or reports provided by CONTRACTOR to the student without prior written authorization by LEA. This paragraph shall apply to CONTRACTOR regardless of when an assessment is performed or a report is prepared (i.e., before or after the student is enrolled in CONTRACTOR's school/agency) or whether an assessment of the student is performed or a report is prepared in the normal course of the services provided to the student by CONTRACTOR. To avoid conflict of interest, and in order to ensure the appropriateness of an Independent Educational Evaluation (hereinafter referred to as "IEE") and its recommendations, the LEA may not fund an IEE by an evaluator who provides ongoing service(s) or is sought to provide service(s) to the student for whom the IEE is requested. Likewise, the LEA may not fund services through the evaluator whose IEE the LEA agrees to fund. When no other appropriate assessor is available, LEA may request and if CONTRACTOR agrees, the CONTRACTOR may provide an IEE.

CONTRACTOR shall not admit a student living within the jurisdictional boundaries of the LEA on a private pay or tuition free "scholarship" basis and concurrently or subsequently advise/request

parent(s) to pursue funding for the admitted school year from the LEA through due process proceedings.

20. NON-DISCRIMINATION

CONTRACTOR shall not, in employment or operation of its programs, unlawfully discriminate on the basis of gender, nationality, national origin, ancestry, race, color, ethnicity, ethnic group affiliation, religion, age, marital status, pregnancy or parental status, sex, sexual orientation, gender, gender identity or expression, physical or mental disability, genetic information or any other classification protected by federal or state law or the perception of one or more of such characteristics or association with a person or group with one or more of these actual or perceived characteristics.

EDUCATIONAL PROGRAM

21. FREE AND APPROPRIATE PUBLIC EDUCATION (FAPE)

The LEA shall provide CONTRACTOR with a copy of the IEP including the Individualized Transition Plan (hereinafter referred to as "ITP") of each student served by CONTRACTOR. CONTRACTOR shall provide special education and/or related services (including transition services) to each student within the NPS/A consistent with the student's IEP and as specified in the ISA. If CONTRACTOR is a NPS, CONTRACTOR shall not accept a student if it cannot provide or ensure the provision of the services outlined in the student's IEP. If student services are provided by a third party (i.e. Related Services Provider), CONTRACTOR shall notify LEA if provision of services cease.

Unless otherwise agreed to between CONTRACTOR and LEA, CONTRACTOR shall be responsible for the provision of all appropriate supplies, equipment, and/or facilities, as specified in the student's IEP and ISA. CONTRACTOR shall make no charge of any kind to parents for special education and/or related services as specified in the student's IEP and ISA (including, but not limited to, screenings, assessments, or interviews that occur prior to or as a condition of the student's enrollment under the terms of this Master Contract). LEA shall provide low incidence equipment for eligible students with low incidence disabilities when specified in the student's IEP and ISA. Such equipment remains the property of the SELPA/LEA and shall be returned to the SELPA/LEA when the IEP team determines the equipment is no longer needed or when the student is no longer enrolled in the NPS. CONTRACTOR shall ensure that facilities are adequate to provide LEA students with an environment which meets all pertinent health and safety regulations. CONTRACTOR may charge a student's parent(s) for services and/or activities not necessary for the student to receive a free appropriate public education after: (a) written notification to the student's parent(s) of the cost and voluntary nature of the services and/or activities; and (b) receipt by the LEA of the written notification and a written acknowledgment signed by the student's parent(s) of the cost and voluntary nature of the services and/or activities. CONTRACTOR shall adhere to all LEA requirements concerning parent acknowledgment of financial responsibility.

Voluntary services and/or activities not necessary for the student to receive a free appropriate public education shall not interfere with the student's receipt of special education and/or related services as specified in the student's IEP and ISA unless the LEA, CONTRACTOR, and PARENT agree otherwise in writing.

22. GENERAL PROGRAM OF INSTRUCTION

All NPA services shall be provided consistent with the area of certification specified by CDE Certification and as defined in California Education Code section 56366 *et seg.*..

When CONTRACTOR is a NPA and/or related services provider, CONTRACTOR's general program of instruction and/or services shall utilize evidence-based practices and be consistent with LEA and CDE guidelines and certification, and provided as specified in the student's IEP and ISA. The NPA providing Behavior Intervention services shall develop a written plan that specifies the nature of their NPA service for each student within thirty (30) days of enrollment and shall be provided in writing to the LEA. School-based services may not be unilaterally converted by CONTRACTOR to a substitute program or provided at a location not specifically authorized by the IEP team. Except for services provided by a CONTRACTOR that is a Licensed Children's Institution (LCI), all services not provided in the school setting require the presence of a parent, guardian or adult caregiver during the delivery of services, provided such guardian or caregiver have a signed authorization by the parent or legal guardian to authorize emergency services as requested. CONTRACTOR shall immediately notify LEA in writing if no parent, guardian or adult caregiver is present. CONTRACTOR shall provide to LEA a written description of the services and location provided prior to the effective date of this Master Contract. CONTRACTORS providing Behavior Intervention services must have a trained behaviorist or trained equivalent on staff. It is understood that Behavior Intervention services are limited per CDE Certification and do not constitute as an instructional program.

When CONTRACTOR is a NPA, CONTRACTOR shall not provide transportation nor subcontract for transportation services for students unless the LEA and CONTRACTOR agree otherwise in writing.

23. INSTRUCTIONAL MINUTES

When CONTRACTOR is a NPA and/or related services provider, the total number of minutes per school day provided by CONTRACTOR shall be specified in the student's ISA developed in accordance with the student's IEP.

24. CALENDARS

When CONTRACTOR is a NPA, CONTRACTOR shall be provided with a LEA-developed/approved calendar prior to the initiation of services. CONTRACTOR herein agrees to observe holidays as specified in the LEA-developed/approved calendar. CONTRACTOR shall provide direct services pursuant to the LEA-developed/approved calendar; or as specified in the LEA student's IEP and ISA. Unless otherwise specified in the LEA student's ISA, CONTRACTOR shall provide Direct services to LEA students on only those days that the LEA student's school of attendance is in session and the LEA student attends school. CONTRACTOR shall bill only for Direct services provided on billable days of attendance as indicated on the LEA calendar unless CONTRACTOR and the LEA agree otherwise, in writing. Student must have actually been in attendance and/or received services on a billable day of attendance in order for CONTRACTOR to be eligible for payment for Direct Services. It is specifically understood that Direct services may not be provided on weekends/holidays and other times when school is not in session, unless agreed to by the LEA, in writing, in advance of the delivery of any NPA service

provided by CONTRACTOR. Any instructional days provided without this written agreement shall be at the sole financial responsibility of the CONTRACTOR. LEA understands and agrees that Indirect services may be performed on days and times the LEA is not in session.

25. DATA REPORTING

CONTRACTOR shall agree to provide to the LEA all data related to student information and billing information with LEA. CONTRACTOR shall agree to provide data related to all sections of this contract, including student discipline as noted below, and requested by and in the format required by the LEA. It is understood that all NPS/A shall utilize the LEA approved electronic IEP system for all IEP development, service tracking documentation, and progress reporting, unless otherwise agreed to by the LEA. Additional progress reporting may be required by the LEA. The LEA shall provide the CONTRACTOR with appropriate software, user training and proper internet permissions to allow adequate access.

Using forms developed by the CDE or as otherwise mutually agreed upon by CONTRACTOR and LEA, upon request, CONTRACTOR shall provide LEA, on a monthly basis, a written report of all incidents in which a statutory offense is committed by any LEA student, regardless if it results in a disciplinary action of suspension or expulsion. This includes all statutory offenses as described in Education Code sections 48900 and 48915. CONTRACTOR shall also include incidents resulting in the use of a behavioral restraint and/or seclusion even if they were not a result of a violation of Education Code sections 48900 and 48915.

The LEA agrees to the CONTRACTOR's provided forms for such data including, but not limited to, invoicing, attendance reports and progress reports. The CONTRACTOR may approve use of LEA's forms at their discretion.

26. LEAST RESTRICTIVE ENVIRONMENT/DUAL ENROLLMENT

CONTRACTOR and LEA shall follow all LEA policies and procedures that support Least Restrictive Environment ("LRE") options and/or dual enrollment options if available and appropriate, for students to have access to the general curriculum and to be educated with their nondisabled peers to the maximum extent appropriate.

CONTRACTOR and LEA shall ensure that LRE placement options are addressed at all IEP team meetings regarding students for whom ISAs have been or may be executed. This shall include IEP team consideration of supplementary aids and services, goals and objectives necessary for placement in the LRE and necessary to enable students to transition to less restrictive settings.

When an IEP team has determined that a student should be transitioned into the public school setting, CONTRACTOR shall assist the LEA in implementing the IEP team's recommended activities to support the transition.

27. MANDATED ATTENDANCE AT LEA MEETINGS

CONTRACTOR shall attend mandated meetings when legal mandates, and/or LEA policy and procedures are reviewed, including but not limited to the areas of: curriculum, high school graduation, standards-based instruction, behavior intervention, cultural and linguistic needs of students with disabilities, dual enrollment responsibilities, LRE responsibilities, transition

services, data collection, and standardized testing and IEPs. LEA shall provide CONTRACTOR with reasonable notice of mandated meetings. Attendance at such meetings constitutes Indirect service billable hour(s).

28. POSITIVE BEHAVIOR INTERVENTIONS AND SUPPORTS

CONTRACTOR shall comply with the requirements of Education Code section 49005, et seq., 56521.1 and 56521.2. LEA students who exhibit behaviors that interfere with their learning or the learning of others must receive timely and appropriate assessments and positive supports and interventions in accordance with the federal law and it's implementing regulations. If the IEP team determines that a student's behavior impedes his or her learning or the learning of others, the IEP team is required to consider the use of positive behavioral interventions and supports, and other strategies, to address that behavior, consistent with Section 1414(d)(3)(B)(i) and (d)(4) of Title 20 of the United States Code and associated federal regulations. This could mean that instead of developing a Behavior Intervention Plan ("BIP"), the IEP team may conclude it is sufficient to address the student's behavioral problems through the development of behavioral goals and behavioral interventions to support those goals.

CONTRACTOR shall maintain a written policy pursuant to California Education Code section 56521.1 regarding emergency interventions and behavioral emergency reports. CONTRACTOR shall ensure that all of its staff members are trained in crisis intervention, emergency procedures, and evidenced-based practices and interventions specific to the unique behavioral needs of the CONTRACTOR's pupil population. The training shall be provided within 30 days of employment to new staff who have any contact or interaction with pupils during the school day, and annually to all staff who have any contact or interaction with pupils during the school day. The CONTRACTOR shall select and conduct the training in accordance with California Education Code section 56366.1. CONTRACTOR shall maintain written records of the training and provide written verification of the training annually and upon request.

Pursuant to Education Code section 56521.1, emergency interventions shall not be used as a substitute for a BIP, and shall not be employed longer than necessary to contain the behavior. Emergency interventions may only be used to control unpredictable, spontaneous behavior that poses clear and present danger of serious physical harm to the individual with exceptional needs, or others, and that cannot be immediately prevented by a response less restrictive than the temporary application of a technique used to contain the behavior. If a situation requires prolonged use of emergency intervention, staff must seek assistance from the school site administrator or a law enforcement agency.

CONTRACTOR shall complete a behavior emergency report when an emergency occurs that is defined as a serious, dangerous behavior that staff has determined to present a clear and present danger to others. It requires a non-violent physical intervention to protect the safety of student, self, or others and a physical intervention has been used; or a physical intervention has not been used, but an injury or serious property damage has occurred. Personal Safety Techniques may or may not have been used. Emergencies *require* a behavior emergency report form be completed and submitted to the LEA within twenty-four (24) hours for administrative action. If the student's IEP does not contain a BIP, an IEP team shall schedule a meeting to review the behavior emergency report, determine if there is a necessity for a functional behavioral assessment, and to determine an interim plan. If the student already has a BIP, the IEP team shall review and modify the BIP if a new serious behavior has been exhibited or existing behavioral interventions have proven to be ineffective. CONTRACTOR shall schedule with LEA an IEP meeting within two (2) days.

Pursuant to Education Code section 56521.2, CONTRACTOR shall not authorize, order, consent to, or pay for the following interventions, or any other interventions similar to or like the following:

- 1. any intervention that is designed to, or likely to, cause physical pain, including, but not limited to, electric-shock;
- 2. an intervention that involves the release of noxious, toxic, or otherwise unpleasant sprays, mists, or substances in proximity to the face of the individual;
- 3. an intervention that denies adequate sleep, food, water, shelter, bedding, physical comfort, or access to bathroom facilities;
- 4. an intervention that is designed to subject, used to subject, or likely to subject, the individual to verbal abuse, ridicule, or humiliation, or that can be expected to cause excessive emotional trauma;
- 5. restrictive interventions that employ a device, material, or objects that simultaneously immobilize all four extremities, including the procedure known as prone containment, except that prone containment or similar techniques may be used by trained personnel as a limited emergency intervention;
- 6. locked seclusion, unless it is in a facility otherwise licensed or permitted by state law to use a locked room;
- 7. an intervention that precludes adequate supervision of the individual;
- 8. an intervention that deprives the individual of one or more of his or her senses.

CONTRACTOR shall comply with Education Code section 49005.8. Specifically, Contractor shall not do any of the following:

- 1. Use seclusion or a behavioral restraint for the purpose of coercion, discipline, convenience, or retaliation.
- 2. Use locked seclusion, unless it is in a facility otherwise licensed or permitted by state law to use a locked room.
- 3. Use a physical restraint technique that obstructs a pupil's respiratory airway or impairs the pupil's breathing or respiratory capacity, including techniques in which a staff member places pressure on a pupil's back or places his or her body weight against the pupil's torso or back.
- 4. Use a behavioral restraint technique that restricts breathing, including, but not limited to, using a pillow, blanket, carpet, mat, or other item to cover a pupil's face.
- 5. Place a pupil in a facedown position with the pupil's hands held or restrained behind the pupil's back.
- 6. Use a behavioral restraint for longer than is necessary to contain the behavior that poses a clear and present danger of serious physical harm to the pupil or others.

CONTRACTOR shall keep constant, direct observation of a pupil who is in seclusion, which may be through observation of the pupil through a window, or another barrier, through which the educational provider is able to make direct eye contact with the pupil. This observation shall not be through indirect means, including through a security camera or a closed-circuit television.

CONTRACTOR shall afford pupils who are restrained the least restrictive alternative and the maximum freedom of movement, and shall use the least number of restraint points, while ensuring the physical safety of the pupil and others.

In the case of a child whose behavior impedes the child's learning or that of others, the IEP team shall consider the use of positive behavioral interventions and supports, and other strategies, to address that behavior, consistent with Section 1414(d)(3)(B)(i) and (d)(4) of Title 20 of the United States Code and associated federal regulations.

All restraint practices must be reviewed and revised when they have an adverse effect on a student and are used repeatedly for an individual child, either on multiple occasions within the same classroom or multiple uses by the same individual. CONTRACTOR shall notify the student's parent/guardian when any type of physical or mechanical restraint or seclusion has been used. Upon the use of any type of physical or mechanical restraint or seclusions of an LEA student, CONTRACTOR shall complete a BER per the reporting and notification requirements listed above.

29. IEP TEAM MEETINGS

An IEP team meeting shall be convened at least annually to evaluate: (1) the educational progress of each student placed with CONTRACTOR, including all state assessment results pursuant to the requirements of Education Code section 52052; (2) whether or not the needs of the student continue to be best met at the NPS; and (3) whether changes to the student's IEP are necessary, including whether the student may be transitioned to a public school setting. (California Education Code sections 56366 (a) (2) (B) (i) and (ii)) and pursuant to California Education Code section 56345 (b) (4).)

If the LEA student is to be transferred from a NPS setting into a regular class setting in a public school for any part of the school day, the IEP team shall document a description of activities provided to integrate the student into the regular education program, including the nature of each activity as well as the time spent on the activity each day or week and a description of the activities provided to support the transition of the student from the special education program into the regular education program. Each student shall be allowed to provide confidential input to any representative of his or her IEP team. Except as otherwise provided in the Master Contract, CONTRACTOR and LEA shall participate in all IEP team meetings regarding students for whom ISAs have been or may be executed. At any time during the term of this Master Contract, the parent, the CONTRACTOR or the LEA may request a review of the student's IEP, subject to all procedural safeguards required by law, including reasonable notice given to, and participation of, the CONTRACTOR in the meeting. Every effort shall be made to schedule IEP team meetings at a time and place that is mutually convenient to parent, CONTRACTOR and LEA. CONTRACTOR shall provide to LEA assessments and written assessment reports by service providers upon request and/or pursuant to LEA policy and procedures. It is understood that attendance at an IEP meeting is part of CONTRACTOR'S professional responsibility and is billable as an indirect service under this Master Contract.

It is understood that the CONTRACTOR shall utilize the approved electronic IEP system of the LEA for all IEP planning and progress reporting at the LEA's discretion. The LEA or SELPA may provide training for any CONTRACTOR to ensure access to the approved system. The CONTRACTOR shall maintain confidentiality of all IEP data on the approved system and shall protect the password requirements of the system. When a student dis-enrolls from the NPS/NPA, the NPS/NPA and LEA shall discontinue use of the approved system for that student.

Changes in any student's educational program, including instruction, services, or instructional setting provided under this Master Contract, may only be made on the basis of revisions to the student's IEP. In the event that the CONTRACTOR believes the student requires a change of

placement, the CONTRACTOR may request a review of the student's IEP for the purposes of consideration of a change in the student's placement. Student is entitled to remain in the last agreed upon and implemented placement unless parent agrees otherwise or an Interim Alternative Educational Setting is deemed lawful and appropriate by LEA or OAH consistent with Section 1415 (k)(1)(7) of Title 20 of the United States Code.

30. DUE PROCESS PROCEEDINGS

CONTRACTOR shall fully participate in special education due process proceedings including mediations and hearings, as requested by LEA. Participation further includes the willingness to make CONTRACTOR's staff available for witness preparation and testimony as is necessary to facilitate a due process hearing. CONTRACTOR shall also fully participate in the investigation and provision of documentation related to any complaint filed with the State of California, the Office of Civil Rights, or any other state and/or federal governmental body or agency. Full participation shall include, but in no way be limited to, cooperating with LEA representatives to provide complete answers raised by any investigator and/or the immediate provision of any and all documentation that pertains to the operation of CONTRACTOR's program and/or the implementation of a particular student's IEP/Individual and Family Service Plan ("IFSP").

31. STUDENT PROGRESS REPORTS/REPORT CARDS AND ASSESSMENTS

Unless LEA requests in writing that progress reports be provided on a monthly basis, CONTRACTOR shall provide to parents at least four (4) written progress reports/report cards. At a minimum, progress reports shall include progress over time towards IEP goals and objectives. A copy of the progress reports/report cards shall be maintained at the CONTRACTOR's place of business and shall be submitted to the LEA and LEA student's parent(s) quarterly.

CONTRACTOR shall complete academic or other evaluations of the student five (5) days prior to the student's annual or triennial review IEP team meeting for the purpose of reporting the student's present levels of performance at the IEP team meeting as required by state and federal laws and regulations and pursuant to LEA policies, procedures, and/or practices. CONTRACTOR shall provide sufficient copies of its reports, documents, and projected goals to share with members of the IEP team five (5) business days prior to the IEP meeting. CONTRACTOR shall maintain supporting documentation such as test protocols and data collection, which shall be made available to LEA within five (5) business days of request.

The CONTRACTOR is responsible for all evaluation costs regarding the updating of goals and objectives, progress reporting and development of present levels of performance. All assessments resulting from an assessment plan shall be provided by the LEA unless the LEA specifies in writing a request that CONTRACTOR perform such additional assessment. Any assessment and/or evaluation costs may be added to the ISA and/or approved separately by the LEA at the LEA's sole discretion.

32. PARENT ACCESS

CONTRACTOR providing services off-campus as specified in the IEP shall ensure that at least one parent of the child, or an adult caregiver with written and signed authorization to make decisions in an emergency, is present. The names of any adult caregiver other than the parent shall be provided to the LEA prior to the start of off-campus services, including written and signed authorization in emergency situations. The parent shall inform the LEA of any changes of caregivers and provide written authorization for emergencies. The adult caregiver cannot also be an employee or volunteer associated with the NPA service provider.

All problems and/or concerns, both verbal and written, reported to pupil's parents shall also be provided, in writing, to the LEA.

33. MONITORING

The State Superintendent of Public Instruction ("Superintendent"), through the delegated monitoring activities to the California Department of Education (CDE), shall monitor CONTRACTOR'S facilities, the educational environment, and the quality of the educational program, including the teaching staff, the credentials authorizing service, the standards-based core curriculum being employed, and the standard focused instructional materials used on a three-year cycle, as follows: (1) CONTRACTOR shall complete a self-review in year one; (2) the Superintendent shall conduct an onsite review in year two; and (3) the Superintendent shall conduct a follow-up visit in year three.

CONTRACTOR shall participate in any LEA or CDE compliance review, if applicable, to be conducted as aligned with the CDE Onsite Review and monitoring cycle in accordance with California Education Code section 56366.1(j).

PERSONNEL

34. CLEARANCE REQUIREMENTS

CONTRACTOR shall comply with the requirements of California Education Code sections 44237, 35021.1, 35021.2, and 56366.1 including, but not limited to: obtaining clearance from both the California Department of Justice (hereinafter referred to as "CDOJ") and clearance from the Federal Bureau of Investigation (hereinafter referred to as "FBI") for CONTRACTOR's employees and volunteers who will have or likely may have any direct contact with LEA students. CONTRACTOR hereby agrees that CONTRACTOR's employees and volunteers shall not come in contact with students, in-person or virtually, until CDOJ and FBI clearance are ascertained. CONTRACTOR shall certify in writing to LEA that none of its employees, and volunteers, unless CONTRACTOR determines that the volunteers will have no direct contact with students, or subcontractors who may come into contact with students have been convicted of a violent or serious felony as those terms are defined in California Education Code section 44237(h), unless despite the employee's conviction of a violent or serious felony, he or she has met the criteria to be eligible for employment pursuant to California Education Code section 44237 (i) or (j). Upon request, clearance certification shall be submitted to the LEA. In addition, CONTRACTOR shall make a request for subsequent arrest service from CDOJ as required by California Penal Code section 11105.2. Contractor shall certify to LEA that they have successful background checks and enrolled in subsequent arrest notification service for all employees who may come into contact with students.

In addition, notwithstanding the restrictions on sharing and destroying criminal background check information, CONTRACTOR, upon demand, shall make available to the State Superintendent of Instruction evidence of a successful criminal background check clearance and enrollment in subsequent arrest notice service, as provided, for each owner, operator, and employee of

CONTRACTOR. CONTRACTOR is required to retain the evidence on site, as specified, for all staff, including those licensed or credentialed by another state agency. Proof of subsequent arrest notification service, as required by California Penal Code section 11105.2, for all staff shall be provided upon request.

35. STAFF QUALIFICATIONS

CONTRACTOR shall ensure that all individuals employed, contracted, and/or otherwise hired by CONTRACTOR to provide classroom and/or individualized instruction or related services hold a license, certificate, permit, or other document equivalent to that which staff in a public school are required to hold in the service rendered consistent with Education Code section 56366.1(n)(1) and are qualified pursuant to Title 34 of the Code of Federal Regulations sections 200.56 and 200.58, and Title 5 of the California Code of Regulations sections 3001(r), 3064 and 3065. Such qualified staff may only provide related services within the scope of their professional license, certification or credential and ethical standards set by each profession, and not assume responsibility or authority for another related services provider or special education teacher's scope of practice.

CONTRACTOR shall ensure that all staff are appropriately credentialed to provide instruction and services to students with the disabling conditions placed in their program/school through documentation provided to the CDE (5 CCR 3064 (a)).

CONTRACTOR shall comply with personnel standards and qualifications regarding instructional aides and teacher assistants respectively pursuant to federal requirements and California Education Code sections 45340 *et seq.* and 45350 *et seq.* Specifically, all paraprofessionals, including but not limited to, instructional aides and teacher assistants, employed, contracted, and/or otherwise hired or subcontracted by CONTRACTOR to provide classroom and/or individualized instruction or related services, shall possess a high school diploma (or its recognized equivalent) and at least one of the following qualifications: (a) completed at least two (2) years of study at an institution of higher education; or (b) obtained an associate's (or higher) degree; or (c) a passing ParaPro score. CONTRACTOR shall comply with all laws and regulations governing the licensed professions, including but not limited to, the provisions with respect to supervision.

36. VERIFICATION OF LICENSES, CREDENTIALS AND OTHER DOCUMENTS

CONTRACTOR shall provide the LEA, upon request, with a current staff roster delineating license and credential information, along with the verified dates of fingerprint clearance, Department of Justice clearance and Tuberculosis Test clearance for all employees, approved subcontractors and/or volunteers.

CONTRACTOR shall monitor the status of licenses, credentials, certifications, permits and/or other documents for all individuals employed, contracted, and/or otherwise hired by CONTRACTOR. CONTRACTOR shall notify LEA and CDE in writing within forty-five (45) days when personnel changes occur which may affect the provision of special education and/or related services to LEA students. CONTRACTOR shall notify LEA within forty-five (45) days if any such licenses, certifications or waivers are expired, suspended, revoked, rescinded, challenged pursuant to an administrative or legal complaint or lawsuit, or otherwise nullified during the effective period of this Master Contract. The LEA shall not be obligated to pay for any services provided by a person whose such licenses, certifications or waivers are expired, suspended, revoked, rescinded, or otherwise nullified during the period which such person is providing

services under this Master Contract. Failure to notify the LEA and CDE of any changes in credentialing/licensed staff may result in suspension or revocation of CDE certification and/or suspension or termination of this Master Contract by the LEA.

37. STAFF PROFESSIONAL BEHAVIOR WHEN PROVIDING SERVICES AT SCHOOL OR SCHOOL RELATED EVENTS OR AT SCHOOL FACILITY AND/OR OFF-CAMPUS

It is understood that all employees, subcontractors, and volunteers of any certified NPS/A shall adhere to the customary professional and ethical standards when providing services. All practices shall only be within the scope of professional responsibility as defined in the professional code of conduct for each profession as well as any LEA professional standards as specified in Board policies and/or regulations when made available to the CONTRACTOR.

For services provided on a public school campus, sign in/out procedures shall be followed by NPS/A providers working in a public school classroom along with all other procedures for being on campus consistent with school and district policy. Such policies and procedures shall be made available to the CONTRACTORno later than the start of the school year or upon contract execution which is later.. It is understood that the public school credentialed classroom teacher is responsible for the instructional program.

CONTRACTOR providing services outside of the student's school as specified in the IEP shall ensure that at least one parent of the child or an adult caregiver with written and signed authority to make decisions in an emergency is present during provision of services. The names of any adult caregiver other than the parent shall be provided to the LEA prior to the start of any off-campus services, including written and signed authorization in emergency situations. The adult caregiver cannot also be an employee or volunteer associated with the NPS/NPA service provider. All problems and/or concerns reported by CONTRACTOR to parents or guardians, in either verbal or written form, shall be reported to the LEA.

HEALTH AND SAFETY MANDATES

38. HEALTH AND SAFETY

CONTRACTOR shall comply with all applicable federal, state, local, and LEA laws, regulations, ordinances, policies, and procedures regarding student and employee health and safety. CONTRACTOR shall comply with the requirements of California Education Code sections 35021 *et. seq.* and 49406, regarding the examination of CONTRACTOR's employees and volunteers for tuberculosis.

CONTRACTOR shall comply with OSHA Blood-Borne Pathogens Standards, 29 Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) section 1910.1030, when providing medical treatment or assistance to a student. CONTRACTOR further agrees to provide annual training regarding universal health care precautions and to post required notices in areas designated in the California Health and Safety Code.

39. FACILITIES AND FACILITIES MODIFICATIONS

CONTRACTOR shall provide special education and/or related services to students in facilities that comply with all applicable federal, state, and local laws, regulations, and ordinances related,

but not limited to: disability access; fire, health, sanitation, and building standards and safety; fire warning systems; zoning permits; and occupancy capacity.

40. ADMINISTRATION OF MEDICATION

CONTRACTOR shall comply with the requirements of California Education Code section 49422 et seg, when CONTRACTOR serves a student that is required to take prescription and/or over-thecounter medication during the school day. CONTRACTOR may designate personnel to assist the student with the administration of such medication after the student's parent(s) provide to CONTRACTOR: (a) a written statement from a physician detailing the type, administration method, amount, and time schedules by which such medication shall be taken; and (b) a written statement from the student's parent(s) granting CONTRACTOR permission to administer medication(s) as specified in the physician's statement. CONTRACTOR shall maintain, and provide to LEA upon request, copies of such written statements. CONTRACTOR shall maintain a written log for each student to whom medication is administered. Such written log shall specify the student's name; the type of medication; the date, time, and amount of each administration; and the name of CONTRACTOR's employee who administered the medication. CONTRACTOR maintains full responsibility for storing medications in a secure location and ensuring appropriate staff training in the administration of such medication consistent with physician's written orders. Any change in medication type, administration method, amount or schedule must be authorized by both a licensed physician and parent.

41. CHILD ABUSE REPORTING

CONTRACTOR hereby agrees to annually train all staff members, including volunteers, so that they are familiar with and agree to adhere to its own child and dependent adult abuse reporting obligations and procedures as specified in California Penal Code section 11164 et seq. and Education Code 44691. To protect the privacy rights of all parties involved (i.e., reporter, child and alleged abuser), reports will remain confidential as required by law and professional ethical mandates.

42. SEXUAL HARASSMENT

CONTRACTOR shall have a Sexual and Gender Identity harassment policy that clearly describes the kinds of conduct that constitutes sexual harassment and that is prohibited by the CONTRACTOR's policy, as well as federal and state law. The policy should include procedures to make complaints without fear of retaliation, and for prompt and objective investigations of all sexual harassment complaints. CONTRACTOR further agrees to provide annual training to all employees regarding the laws concerning sexual harassment and related procedures pursuant to Government Code 12950.1.

43. REPORTING OF MISSING CHILDREN

CONTRACTOR assures LEA that all staff members, including volunteers, are familiar with and agree to adhere to requirements for reporting missing children as specified in California Education Code section 49370.

FINANCIAL

44. ENROLLMENT, CONTRACTING, SERVICE TRACKING, ATTENDANCE REPORTING, AND BILLING PROCEDURES

CONTRACTOR shall assure that the nonpublic school or nonpublic agency has the necessary financial resources to provide an appropriate education for the students enrolled and will distribute those resources in such a manner to implement the IEP and ISA for each and every student.

CONTRACTOR shall be paid for the provision of special education and/or related services specified in the student's IEP, ISA and CONTRACTOR'S rate sheet. All payments by LEA shall be made in accordance with the terms and conditions of this Master Contract and governed by all applicable federal and state laws.

CONTRACTOR shall submit invoices and related documents to LEA for payment, for each calendar month or calendar week when education or related services were provided. Invoices shall be submitted electronically. At a minimum, each invoice must contain the following information: specific days and times of services; name of staff who provided the service; total for each service and total for the invoice; indication of any made-up session consistent with this contract; and name or initials of each student for when the service was provided.

Invoices shall be submitted no later than thirty (30) days after the end of the attendance accounting period in which the services were rendered. LEA shall make payment to CONTRACTOR based on the number of billable days of attendance and hours of service at rates specified in this contract within thirty (30)days of LEA's receipt of properly submitted invoices CONTRACTOR shall correct deficiencies and submit rebilling invoices no later than thirty (30) calendar days after the invoice is returned by LEA. LEA shall pay properly submitted re-billing invoices no later than thirty (30)days after the date a completely corrected re-billing invoice is received by LEA.

In no case shall initial payment claim submission for any Master Contract fiscal year (July through June) extend beyond December 31st after the close of the fiscal year. In no case shall any rebilling for the Master Contract fiscal year (July through June) extend beyond six (6) months after the close of the fiscal year unless approved by the LEA to resolve billing issues including re-billing issues directly related to a delay in obtaining information from the Commission on Teacher Credentialing regarding teacher qualification, but no later than twelve (12) months from the close of the fiscal year. If the billing or re-billing error is the responsibility of the LEA, then no limit is set provided that the LEA and CONTRACTOR have communicated such concerns in writing during the 12-month period following the close of the fiscal year.

45. RIGHT TO WITHHOLD PAYMENT

LEA may withhold payment to CONTRACTOR when: (a) CONTRACTOR has failed to perform, in whole or in part, under the terms of this contract; (b) CONTRACTOR has billed for direct services rendered on days other than billable days of attendance or for days when student was not in attendance and/or did not receive services; (c) CONTRACTOR was overpaid by LEA as determined by inspection, review, and/or audit of its program, work, and/or records; (e) education and/or related services are provided to students by personnel who are not appropriately credentialed, licensed, or otherwise qualified; (h) CONTRACTOR receives payment from Medi-Cal or from any other agency or funding source for a service provided to a student. It is understood that no payments shall be made for any invoices that are not received by six (6) months following the close of the prior fiscal year, for services provided in that year.

Final payment to CONTRACTOR in connection with the cessation of operations and/or termination of a Master Contract will be subject to the same documentation standards described for all payment claims for regular ongoing operations.

The amount which may be withheld by LEA with respect to each of the subparagraphs of the preceding paragraph are as follows: (a) the value of the service CONTRACTOR failed to perform; (b) the amount of overpayment; (d) the amount invoiced for services provided by the individual not appropriately credentialed, licensed, or otherwise qualified; (e) the proportionate amount of the invoice related to the applicable pupil for the time period from the date the violation occurred and until the violation is cured; or (f) the amount paid to CONTRACTOR by Medi-Cal or another agency or funding source for the service provided to the student.

If LEA determines that cause exists to withhold payment to CONTRACTOR, LEA shall, within ten (10) business days of this determination, provide to CONTRACTOR written notice that LEA is withholding payment. Such notice shall specify the basis or bases for LEA's withholding payment and the amount to be withheld. Within thirty (30) days from the date of receipt of such notice, CONTRACTOR shall take all necessary and appropriate action to correct the deficiencies that form the basis for LEA's withholding payment or submit a written request for extension of time to correct the deficiencies or submit to LEA written documentation demonstrating that the basis or bases cited by the LEA for withholding payment is unfounded. Upon receipt of CONTRACTOR's written request showing good cause, LEA shall extend CONTRACTOR's time to correct deficiencies (usually an additional thirty (30) days), otherwise payment will be denied.

If after subsequent request for payment has been denied and CONTRACTOR believes that payment should not be withheld, CONTRACTOR shall send written notice to LEA specifying the reason it believes payment should not be withheld. LEA shall respond to CONTRACTOR's notice within thirty (30) business days by indicating that a warrant for the amount of payment will be made or stating the reason LEA believes payment should not be made. If LEA fails to respond within thirty (30) business days or a dispute regarding the withholding of payment continues after the LEA's response to CONTRACTOR's notice, CONTRACTOR may invoke the following escalation policy.

After forty-five (45) business days: The CONTRACTOR may notify the Authorized LEA's Representative of the dispute in writing. The LEA Authorized Representative shall respond to the CONTRACTOR in writing within fifteen (15) business days.

After sixty (60) business days: The LEA or CONTRACTOR may appeal to the County Superintendent of Schools so long as the County Superintendent of Schools is not participating in the Local Plan involved in the NPS/A contract, or a mutually agreed upon mediator. Both parties agree to pay for their own costs and expenses arising out of such mediation. Each party agrees to act in good faith in participating in any mediation process agreed to by the parties.

46. PAYMENT FROM OUTSIDE AGENCIES

CONTRACTOR shall notify LEA when Medi-Cal or any other agency is billed for the costs associated with the provision of special education and/or related services to students. Upon request, CONTRACTOR shall provide to LEA any and all documentation regarding reports, billing, and/or payment by Medi-Cal or any other agency for the costs associated with the provision of special

education and/or related services to students. CONTRACTOR shall provide prior written notice of the rights and protections required by Title 34 of the Code of Federal Regulations section 300.154(d) whenever it seeks to use the LEA students' public benefits to pay for special education and related services. Such notice shall be provided before seeking payment from Medi-Cal for the first time and annually.

47. PAYMENT FOR ABSENCES

If CONTRACTOR is a nonpublic agency, it shall notify LEA of the absence of a student no later than the fifth (5th) consecutive service day of the student's absence. LEA shall not be responsible for the payment of direct services when a student is absent.

48. LEA and/or NONPUBLIC SCHOOL CLOSURE DUE TO EMERGENCY

The following shall apply in the event of a LEA school closure due to an emergency consistent with guidelines followed by LEAs in accordance with Education Code sections 41422 and 46392:

a. If CONTRACTOR remains open, if allowed, during an emergency and serves students appropriately as delineated in the ISA, CONTRACTOR shall receive payment, regardless of whether a sending LEA is open or closed.

When the emergency school closure is lifted, CONTRACTOR and LEAs shall work collaboratively to determine the need for make-up days or service changes, and shall work together to amend IEP and ISA paperwork as appropriate.

49. INSPECTION AND AUDIT

The CONTRACTOR shall maintain and the LEA shall have the right to examine and audit all of the books, records, documents, accounting procedures and practices and other evidence that reflect all costs claimed to have been incurred or fees claimed to have been earned under this Agreement.

CONTRACTOR shall provide access to LEA to all records including, but not limited to: student records as defined by California Education Code section 49061(b); registers and roll books of teachers; daily service logs and notes or other documents used to record the provision of related services; Medi-Cal/daily service logs and notes used to record provision of services provided by instructional assistants, behavior intervention aides, bus aides, and supervisors; absence verification records (parent/doctor notes, telephone logs, and related documents); bus rosters; staff lists specifying credentials held, business licenses held, documents evidencing other qualifications, dates of hire, and dates of termination; staff time sheets; non-paid staff and volunteer sign-in sheets; transportation and other related service subcontracts; school calendars; bell/class schedules when applicable; liability and worker's compensation insurance policies; state NPS/A certifications; by-laws; lists of current board of directors/trustees, if incorporated. Such access shall include unannounced inspections by LEA. CONTRACTOR shall make available to LEA all budgetary information including operating budgets submitted by CONTRACTOR to LEA for the relevant contract period being audited.

CONTRACTOR shall make all records available at the office of LEA or CONTRACTOR's offices (to be specified by LEA) at all reasonable times and without charge. All records shall be provided to LEA within five (5) working days of a written request from LEA. CONTRACTOR shall, at no cost to LEA, provide assistance for such examination or audit. LEA's rights under this section shall also include access to CONTRACTOR's offices for purposes of interviewing

CONTRACTOR's employees. If any document or evidence is stored in an electronic form, a hard copy shall be made available to the LEA, unless the LEA agrees to the use of the electronic format.

CONTRACTOR shall obtain from its subcontractors and suppliers written agreements to the requirements of this section and shall provide a copy of such agreements to LEA upon request by LEA.

If an inspection, review, or audit by LEA, a state agency, a federal agency, and/or an independent agency/firm determines that CONTRACTOR owes LEA monies as a result of CONTRACTOR's over billing or failure to perform, in whole or in part, any of its obligations under this Master Contract, LEA shall provide to CONTRACTOR written notice demanding payment from CONTRACTOR and specifying the basis or bases for such demand. Unless CONTRACTOR and LEA otherwise agree in writing, CONTRACTOR shall pay to LEA the full amount owed as a result of CONTRACTOR's over billing and/or failure to perform, in whole or in part, any of its obligations under this Master Contract, as determined by an inspection, review, or audit by LEA, a state agency, a federal agency, and/or an independent agency/firm. CONTRACTOR shall make such payment to LEA within thirty (30) days of receipt of LEA's written notice demanding payment.

50. RATE SCHEDULE

The attached rate schedule (Exhibit A) delineates all rules surrounding time and costs billed for services. If any policy on Exhibit A contradicts any Master Contract provision, the Exhibit A will prevail.

Special education and/or related services offered by CONTRACTOR shall be provided by qualified personnel as per State and Federal law, and the codes and charges for such educational and/or related services during the term of this contract, shall be as stated in Exhibit A.

51. DEBARMENT CERTIFICATION

By signing this agreement, the CONTRACTOR certifies that:

- (a) The CONTRACTOR and any of its shareholders, partners, or executive officers are <u>not</u> presently debarred, suspended, proposed for debarment, or declared ineligible for the award of contracts by any Federal agency, and
- (b) Have not, within a three-year period preceding this contract, been convicted of or had a civil judgment rendered against them for: commission of fraud or a criminal offense in connection with obtaining, attempting to obtain, or performing a Federal, state or local government contract or subcontract; violation of Federal or state antitrust statutes relating to the submission of offers; or commission of embezzlement, theft, forgery, bribery, falsification or destruction of records, making false statements, tax evasion, or receiving stolen property; and are not presently indicted for, or otherwise criminally or civilly charged by a Government entity with, commission of any of these offenses.

52. VIRTUAL SERVICES.

Most services are available for virtual delivery. If virtual services are requested, LEA agrees to indemnify and hold harmless CONTRACTOR for any violations of FERPA while delivering virtual or other services requested by Client.

53. SCHOOL PROPERTY.

Any items provided by LEA to CONTRACTOR Personnel is the responsibility of the LEA. CONTRACTOR will not reimburse LEA for any items not returned by the CONTRACTOR Personnel to the LEA.LEA agrees to contact CONTRACTOR with equipment needs to determine if CONTARCTOR can supply.

54. STAFFING SERVICES.

CONTRACTOR will refer to LEA qualified and skilled personnel for positions described in Exhibit A meeting the requirements outlined by LEA and set forth in Exhibit C for Client's locations set forth in Exhibit D. CONTRACTOR will supply Personnel. CONTRACTOR will use commercially reasonable efforts to provide the Personnel when and as requested by LEA. CONTRACTOR will use commercially reasonable efforts to verify Personnel credentials; however, CONTRACTOR makes no warranty or guaranty concerning Personnel abilities or performance and LEA will exercise its independent judgment in accepting and retaining Personnel for assignment. All other testing and/or additional credentialing required by LEA, including any changes to Exhibit C, shall be performed by CONTRACTOR at LEA's sole cost and expense. Any such LEA requirements shall be billed to LEA.

The parties hereto have executed this Contract by and through their duly authorized agents or representatives. This contract is effective on the 1^{st} day of July, 2025 and terminates at 5:00 P.M. on June 30, 2026, unless sooner terminated as provided herein.

		LEA	EA CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACTO				
		Acce	Accelerated Schools				
Nonpublic Agency LI			LE _A	EA Name			
By: Natalia Tucker		08/01/2025	By:	Dorothy L Signature	Lee Augus	st 1, 2025	
Signature		Date		Signature		Date	
Natalie Tuck	ker, Director						
Name and T Representat		orized		Name and Title Representative			
Notices to CONTRA	ACTOR shal	ll be addressed	to:	Notices to	LEA shall be a	ddressed to:	
	t Administ	tration		Dorothy Lee, Chief Financial Officer			
Name and Title]	Name and Title			
New Mediscan II, LLC	C dba Cross (Country Education	on	Accelerated Scho	ools		
Nonpublic Agency]	<mark>LEA</mark>			
6551 Park of Commerc	e Blvd. NW			4000 S Main Str	eet		
Address Boca Raton,	FL	33487	<u> </u>	<mark>Address</mark> Los Angeles, CA	90037		
City	State	Zip		City	State	Zip	
800.873.9182	State	 P	<u> </u>	323-235-6343 ex			
Phone	Fax]	Phone	Fax		
					onal LEA Noti		
			Ī	Name and Title			
				Address			
			-	City	State	Zip	
				Phone	Fax		

EXHIBIT A: 2025-2026 RATES



EXHIBIT A NEW MEDISCAN II, LLC DBA CROSS COUNTRY EDUCATION RATES AND TERMS

A. PLACEMENT FEES

Conversion terms shall apply unless this right is specifically protected in accordance with state and/or local law in the location of services. In the event this right is prohibited by law, this section shall be null and void. Client recognizes and acknowledges that Agency spends considerable time and effort and incurs substantial expense in recruiting, employing, training and retaining any individual introduced by Agency. Client shall not hire, nor attempt to hire, directly or indirectly, personally or through an agent or agency, contract with or hire directly any staff after the latest date of verbal and/or written introduction, referral, or date of work for a period of six (6) months without payment of the Placement Fee. Should Client wish to enter into a permanent placement agreement, independent contract agreement, and/or refer Personnel to a third party for employment, Client agrees to pay the amount listed below.

Client shall be required to immediately pay to Agency the Placement Fee for each Personnel, in the event that (a) Client hires, directly or indirectly (e.g., through another staffing company or through an affiliated medical Client), while employed by Agency and/or within six (6) months of the termination of such employee's employment with Agency or (b) Client causes, the Staff member directly or indirectly, to leave the employment of Agency.

B. REPORTING PAY

For Special Education visits, a one-hour minimum visit will be assessed if we are not advised 24 hours in advance of a schedule change.

C. MINIMUM BILLING

All services have minimum billing requirements, which are listed in the rate tables below.

D. RATE CHANGES

The regular rates are subject to additional increase mid-year in the event that FICA, FUTA, SUTA or other applicable taxes are increased by the governing body. In the event of such increase, Agency will increase the regular rates by the exact amount such tax is increased without additional markup or profit to Agency. The rates and terms in this exhibit may be increased or decreased yearly. Clients will receive these updates at least 30 days prior to the effective date.

E. RATES

The following rates shall be effective for all working Personnel, new starts, extensions and renewals as first dated below.

EFFECTIVE DATE: 08/03/2025

FEES FOR SPECIAL EDUCATION PROVIDERS, ASSESSORS AND CONSULTANTS

TEES FOR SI ECIAL EDUCATION I ROVIDERS,		
Special Education Provider Rates (Minimum Visit Rates are for on-site visits. Off-site time is billed in 15 min. increments)	Hourly Rate	Minimum Billing Increments
Academic Assessor	\$116.39	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services, and consultation
Adapted Physical Education Teacher (APE)	\$101.97	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services and consultation; 3 hours for direct services
Assistive Technology (AT)	\$118.45	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services and consultation; 3 hours for direct services
Augmentative and Alternative Communication (AAC)	\$130.81	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services and consultation; 3 hours for direct services
Behavior Intervention Development (BID)	\$119.48	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services and consultation; 2 hours for direct services
Case Manager	\$119.48	4 hours weekly
Certified Occupational Therapist Assistant (COTA) Supervisor provided by CCE and Client is not charged for supervision separately.	\$83.95	1 hour for virtual services; 3 hours for direct services
CF	\$97.85	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services and consultation; 3 hours for direct services
Credentialed School Nurse w/ Audiometrist Certificate (SN)	\$123.60	1 hour per day
Deaf and Hard of Hearing (DHH)	\$129.78	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services and consultation; 3 hours for direct services
DIS Counselor	\$91.67	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services and consultation; 3 hours for direct services
Education Specialist	\$104.03	8 hours daily
Educational Audiologist	\$175.10	1 hour for IEP's and consultation
Educationally Related Intensive Counseling Services or Educationally Related Mental Health Services (ERICS or ERMHS)	\$116.39	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services and consultation; 3 hours for direct services
Expert Consult	\$195.70	2 hours per day
Expert Program Oversight	\$174.00	1 hour per day
Occupational Therapist (OT)	\$122.06	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services and consultation; 3 hours for direct services
Program Administrator	\$162.74	4 hours weekly
Resource Teacher (RST)	\$88.58	8 hours daily
` ′	-	

School Psychologist	\$123.60	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services, consultation and on-site services		
Speech and Language Pathologist (SLP)	\$130.81	1 hour for IEPs, virtual services and consultation; 3 hours for direct services		
Speech and Language Pathology Assistant (SLPA) Supervisor provided by CCE and Client is not charged for supervision separately.	\$83.95	1 hour for virtual services; 3 hours for direct services		
Translation	\$100.00	1 hour per request		
Other Providers not listed in the agreement	Contact for quote			
Permanent Placement Fees for Special Education Providers and Assessors				
All modalities \$35,000 flat fee				

TRAINING FEES

Description of Fees	Fee
Training Services CCE provides an array of training options. Call us and we will create a customized plan to address your needs.	Contact for quote

EXHIBIT A – SUBSTITUTE SERVICES NEW MEDISCAN II, LLC DBA CROSS COUNTRY EDUCATION RATES AND TERMS

A. PLACEMENT FEES

Conversion terms shall apply unless this right is specifically protected in accordance with state and/or local law in the location of services. In the event this right is prohibited by law, this section shall be null and void. Client recognizes and acknowledges that Agency spends considerable time and effort and incurs substantial expense in recruiting, employing, training and retaining any individual introduced by Agency. Client shall not hire, nor attempt to hire, directly or indirectly, personally or through an agent or agency, contract with or hire directly any staff after the latest date of verbal and/or written introduction, referral, or date of work for a period of six (6) months without payment of the Placement Fee. Should Client wish to enter into a permanent placement agreement, independent contract agreement, and/or refer Personnel to a third party for employment, Client agrees to pay the amount listed below.

Client shall be required to immediately pay to Agency the Placement Fee for each individual, in the event that (a) Client hires, directly or indirectly (e.g., through another staffing company or through an affiliated medical Client), while employed by Agency and/or within six (6) months of the termination of such individual's employment with Agency or (b) Client causes, the Staff member directly or indirectly, to leave the employment of Agency.

B. SUBSTITUTE TEACHER DAILY CALCULATIONS

The hours billed are inclusive of an additional 15 minutes at the start and 15 minutes at the end time of the Client's bell schedule. An additional 15 minutes may be added to the start of the workday, if a morning break is not included in the Client's bell schedule. As lunch is unpaid, the duration of the lunch shall be deducted from the above calculation.

C. LESSON PLANNING AND GRADING CALCULATIONS

Lesson planning rates shall be included for any and all assignments requiring lesson planning or grading. Client will be billed retroactively, if applicable. Pupil Free Days and Professional Development Days will be billed at the lesson planning rate if Personnel is required to report to work on those days. If transition days are requested, they will be billed as an assignment not requiring lesson planning. If a lesson planning substitute teacher is absent, the Client will be charged the lesson planning rate of that teacher when Personnel cover the assignment. When Personnel have a credential/certificate, the higher lesson planning rate applies when the class covered is that of the Personnel's certificate/credential. A Client administrator or administrative designee must approve all additional duties on the Personnel's timecard. Daily rate encompasses 8 hours a day. All additional time past the 8th hour is considered overtime and the overtime rate will apply. CCE Personnel are entitled to one prep period per lesson planning assignment. Should a prep period not be available to the Personnel during the 8-hour day, a surcharge of one hour will be assessed. If the full day plus the prep period adjustment exceeds 8 hours in a day or 40 hours in the week, the overtime rate will apply. Personnel must also be provided with legally required breaks and a duty-free 30-minute lunch. If neither of these are provided, additional apply.

D. BREAKS AND REST PERIODS

Client agrees to schedule and supervise all Personnel while on assignment with Client and provide all Personnel with all meal periods and rest breaks required by law. Client shall reimburse Agency for any costs, including penalties, incurred by Agency should Client fail to comply with this requirement.

E. CONFIRMED ASSIGNMENT CHANGES.

Once an Personnel is in route to the confirmed assignment, Client may not reduce the confirmed hours or materially change the type or location of the assignment confirmed. If the Client extends the assignment end time, the rate will change accordingly. If the assignment hours are shortened, the full rate of the confirmed assignment will be charged. Client shall immediately notify Agency within 1 business day if Personnel does not show up for a confirmed assignment. Client will be charged all confirmed amounts unless Agency is notified of the Personnel "No Show".

F. REPORTING PAY/BILL FOR ASSIGNMENT CANCELLATION.

For Substitute Services, reporting pay may be billed at the regular bill rate in accordance with current state and federal laws. Client may be charged if a confirmed assignment is cancelled once the employee is in route or has arrived at the assignment. For bus rider assignments, the assignment begins at the student's residence.

G. TIME AND ATTENDANCE

A Client representative and the assigned Personnel shall each provide the hours worked by Personnel. For per diem Personnel, the electronic timekeeping software shall be provided by Agency to Client and updated daily so that Client can review. For long term Personnel, a Client representative shall promptly approve the hours worked by Personnel by responding weekly to an email provided by Agency to Client with hours worked at their school site, indicating exact time in and time out, including records of all breaks and meal periods. Time entries not formally approved on such a basis shall be deemed accepted and approved by Client and processed for invoicing. Client's approval shall constitute Client's acceptance and waiver of objections to the work performed by Personnel, the number of hours so listed, the shift and unit worked by Personnel and other additional charges listed thereof.

H. RATE CHANGES

The regular rates are subject to additional increase mid-year in the event that FICA, FUTA, SUTA or other applicable taxes are increased by the governing body. In the event of such increase, Agency will increase the regular rates by the exact amount such tax is increased without additional markup or profit to Agency. The rates and terms in this exhibit may be increased or decreased yearly. Clients will receive these updates at least 30 days prior to the effective date.

I. MINIMUM BILLING

Some services have minimum billing requirements, which are listed in the rate tables.

J. RATES

The following rates shall be effective for all working Personnel, new starts, extensions and renewals as first dated below.

EFFECTIVE DATE: 08/03/2025 FEES FOR SUBSTITUTE TEACHERS & SCHOOL SUPPORT STAFF

Rates and Fees for Substitute Teacher Assignments	Rates
Per Diem – no lesson planning or grading - Full Day – $0.00 - 8.00$ hours	\$405.00 per day
Long-Term $-$ Lesson Planning and Grading $-$ Teacher with a 30-day Substitute Permit $-$ Full Day $-$ 0.00 $-$ 8.00 hours	\$440.00 per day
Long-Term - Lesson Planning and Grading - Credentialed Teacher (not including Special Education Credential) - Full Day $-0.00-8.00$ hours	\$480.00 per day
Long-Term - Lesson Planning and Grading - Special Education Credentialed Teacher - Full Day $-0.00-8.00$ hours	\$600.00 per day
Overtime, Failure to Provide Lunch Break or Failure to provide Rest Break	1.5x the hourly rate for the affected assignment
Missed Prep Fee for lesson planning or grading assignments	1.5x the hourly rate for the affected assignment
No Notice Cancellation Fee	4 hours at the hourly rate for the affected assignment

Rates and Fees for School Support Staff	Hourly Rate		
Campus Aide – no classroom support – high school diploma	\$31.00 per hour		
Paraprofessional – classroom support – high school diploma + Parapro certification	\$37.50 per hour		
Office Assistant – no classroom support – high school diploma	\$37.00 per hour		
Special Education Aide or Teacher Assistant – classroom support – 48 units	\$37.50 per hour		
Certified Nursing Assistant (CNA) – licensed	\$41.75 per hour		
Licensed Vocational Nurse (LVN) – licensed	\$59.25 per hour		
Special Education Aide – Non-Crisis Intervention (NCI) Certified or QBS Trained – classroom support – 48 units - licensed	\$39.75 per hour		
Behavior Intervention Aide (BII)	\$41.75 per hour		
Behavior Intervention - NCI Certified or QBS Trained – classroom support - licensed	\$43.75 per hour		
Overtime, Failure to Provide Lunch Break, Failure to provide Rest Break and After-School Assignment (2pm or later) Hourly rate	1.5x the hourly rate for the affected assignment		
No Notice Cancellation Fee	½ scheduled shift but no less than 2 hours		
Placement Fees for Teachers and School Support Staff			
Credentialed Teachers	\$10,000 flat rate fee		
1-90 assigned days at client site	\$5,000 flat rate fee		
>90 assigned days at client site	\$3,500 flat rate fee		

EXHIBIT A: 2025-2026 RATES

EXHIBIT A – STAFFING NEW MEDISCAN II, LLC DBA CROSS COUNTRY EDUCATION RATES AND TERMS

A. CONVERSION. Conversion terms shall apply unless this right is specifically protected in accordance with state and/or local law in the location of services. In the event this right is prohibited by law, this section shall be null and void. Client recognizes and acknowledges that Agency spends considerable time and effort and incurs substantial expense in recruiting, employing, training, and retaining any individual introduced by Agency. Client shall not hire, nor attempt to hire, directly or indirectly, personally or through an agent or agency, contract with or hire directly any staff after the latest date of verbal and/or written introduction, referral, or date of work for a period of six (6) months without payment of the conversion fee. Should Client wish to enter into a permanent placement agreement, independent contract agreement, and/or refer Personnel to a third party for employment, Client agrees to pay the amount listed in the Rates section.

All amounts required to be paid to Agency are due upon candidate's first day of service at Client to which Personnel member is referred. Client's obligation to pay Agency under this provision shall not be subject to offset. Late fees will be assessed for late payments.

- **B. ORIENTATION.** Client shall provide Personnel with instructions regarding Client and facility policies. In the event Client requires Personnel to report to work prior to the first day of Personnel scheduled assignment in order to fulfill any pre-employment requirements, Client will pay Agency the applicable Personnel rate described below for each hour spent by such Personnel fulfilling those requirements. Such fees will be billed on and paid by the Client in accordance with the first invoice delivered to the Client.
- c. TIME AND ATTENDANCE. A Client representative and the assigned Personnel shall each provide the hours worked by Personnel. A Client representative shall promptly approve the hours worked by Personnel by completing and executing such information on a form provided by Agency, indicating Personnel exact time in and time out, including records of all breaks and meal periods. Such timesheets shall be submitted weekly to Agency. Time entries not formally approved on such a basis shall be deemed accepted and approved by Client and processed for invoicing. Client's execution of a timesheet shall constitute Client's acceptance and waiver of objections to the work performed by Personnel, the number of hours so listed, the shift and unit worked by Personnel and other additional charges listed thereon
- **D. OVERTIME.** Client will be billed for all overtime hours in accordance with the current state and federal laws, rules and regulations where such services are being provided. Calculations of overtime will be 1.5 times the Personnel rate or two (2) times the Personnel rate listed below as required by law.
- **E. PERMANENT PLACEMENT.** Upon Client's request Agency will identify, qualify and interview individuals pursuant to Client-specified job description for Client's direct hire opportunities. If Client hires such individual, Client will be billed in the next billing cycle a fee equal to the greater of USD \$18,750 or 35% of such individual's annual base salary calculated on a 40-hour work week. Such fee shall be due and payable under the terms and conditions of this Agreement.

- **F. RATE CHANGES.** The regular rates are subject to additional increase in the event that FICA, FUTA, SUTA or other applicable taxes are increased by the governing body. In the event of such increase, Agency will increase the regular rates by the exact amount such tax is increased without additional markup or profit to Agency. The rates and terms in this exhibit may be increased or decreased yearly. Clients will receive these updates at least 30 days prior to the effective date.
- **G. BREAKS AND REST PERIODS.** Client agrees to schedule and supervise all Personnel while on assignment with Client and provide all Personnel with all meal periods and rest breaks required by law. Client shall reimburse Agency for any costs, including penalties, incurred by Agency should Client fail to comply with this requirement.
- H. TRAVEL ASSIGNMENTS ASSIGNMENT DURATION; MINIMUM GUARANTEE; CANCELLATION OF SHIFT OR ASSIGNMENT For all travel assignments, Client will provide Personnel with shifts of 8 hours a day for a total of 40 hours per week for a minimum of an eight (8) week assignment. In the event a travel assignment is cancelled without cause, Client shall pay out all fees, including the guaranteed hours of such Personnel, associated with such assignment.
- I. TRAVEL ASSIGNMENTS ALLOCATION AND DEDUCTION OF TRAVEL EXPENSES. Agency's hourly billing rates and Client's payment of those hourly rates necessarily incorporate and contemplate that a portion of those rates is to reimburse Agency for all lodging, meals and incidental expenses incurred by Personnel ("travel expenses"). Client acknowledges and agrees that a portion of its payment for the hourly billing rates shall reimburse Agency for all travel expenses paid by Agency to any of its Personnel providing services to Client hereunder. Client or Agency may deduct such allocable portion of the payment as travel expenses subject to any applicable federal limitations.

Agency shall provide Client with information detailing all such per diem allowances paid for travel expenses on a report referenced and included as a part of each invoice. Each such report shall be deemed to be incorporated by reference into the applicable invoice and read as a part thereof. Such report shall contain the names of each Personnel providing services to Client who received per diem allowances during the period referenced on the invoice, as well as the aggregate amount of those allowances during the billing period. Copies of such expense reports are maintained by Agency and are available upon request if needed to further substantiate Client's tax deductions for travel expenses. Agency is providing Client with an aggregate hourly rate for billing purposes which is inclusive of both (i) amounts for healthcare services provided by Personnel hereunder; and (ii) reimbursements for per diem allowances paid by Agency to Personnel (at the current rate, with 0% markup). The aforementioned hourly rate is being given solely at Client's request to allow Client to compare the total cost of Agency's services to its competitors' and it shall in no way reflect treatment of how Agency is paying wages to its Personnel. This allocation and deduction of travel expenses shall apply to Approved Vendors and their Personnel based on the terms and conditions set forth above as well.

- J. MILEAGE. Client will reimburse Agency for all mileage while traveling between Client's facilities in accordance with IRS Standards.
- K. INCENTIVISED RATES. Agency and Client may designate certain specialties as requiring an incentivized rate at the time of order to meet Client needs. Such incentivized rates shall be used for the duration or extension of such assignments. Agency shall propose such rates including the details of the bill rate change, prior to enacting the incentivized rates and Client shall confirm its approval via the assignment confirmation signed by Client.

L. RATES. The following rates shall be effective for all working Personnel, new starts, extensions, and renewals as first dated below.

Effective: 08/03/2025

Modality	PERSONNEL RATES (PER HOUR)
Adapted Physical Education Teacher	\$90-\$101.97/hr
Behavior Analyst/Consultant/ Behavioral Intervention Development	\$90-\$119.48/hr
Certified or Credentialed School Nurse	\$85-\$123.60/hr
Marriage and Family Therapist	N/A
Occupational Therapists	\$85-\$122.06/hr
Certified Occupational Therapist Assistant	\$59-\$83.95/hr
Orientation/Mobility Specialist	N/A
Physical Therapist	\$90-\$130/hr
Physical Therapist Assistant	N/A
Registered Behavior Technician	\$45-\$55/hr
Registered Nurse	\$79-\$85/hr
School Counselor	\$75-\$91.67/hr
School Psychologist	\$95-\$123.60/hr
Sign Language Interpreter	\$75-\$90/hr
Social Worker	\$95-\$122.57/hr
Special Education Teacher	\$80-88.58/hr
Speech Language Pathologist	\$85-\$130.81/hr
Speech Language Pathologist Assistant	\$59-\$83.95/hr
Teachers for the Deaf or Hard of Hearing	\$98-\$143.50/hr
Teachers for the Visually Impaired	\$98-\$138/hr
Licensed Vocational Nurse/Licensed Practical Nurse	\$55-\$59.25/hr
Certified Teacher (non – Special Education Teacher)	\$480/day

SPECIALTY POSITIONS CONVERSION FEES OR PERMANENT PLACEMENT

The conversion fee is equal to the greater of USD \$18,750 or 35% of the provider's annual base salary calculated on a 40-hour work week.

SUBSTITUTE TEACHER AND SUPPORT STAFF POSITIONS	HOURLY RATE
Paraprofessional/ Special Education Aide	\$37.50/hr
Behavioral Intervention Implementation	\$40.50-43.75/hr
Certified Nursing Assistant	\$35-\$41.75/hr
Office Assistant	\$36-\$37/hr
Substitute Teacher -General Ed	\$440/day

SUBSTITUTE TEACHER AND SUPPORT STAFF POSITIONS CONVERSION FEES OR PERMANENT PLACEMENT

Fewer than 90 days on assignment - \$6,500 90 Days or more on assignment- \$3,500

NEW MEDISCAN II, LLC DBA CROSS COUNTRY EDUCATION

Natalie Tucker	Dorothy Lee
SIGNATURE	SIGNATURE
Natalie Tucker	Dorothy Lee
PRINTED NAME	PRINTED NAME
Director	CFO
TITLE	TITLE
08/01/2025	August 1, 2025
DATE	DATE

Client: Accelerated Schools

EXHIBIT B: ISA

INDIVIDUAL SERVICE AGREEMENT FOR RELATED SERVICES NONPUBLIC, NONSECTARIANSCHOOL/AGENCY SERVICES (Education Code sections 56365, 56366, et seq.) (Page 1 of 2)

		(E	ducation C	ode sections 50505, 50.	oo, et sec	I.) (Page	1 01 2)			
NAME OF LOCAL E	DUCA	ATION A	GENCY:							
NAME OF NONPUE	LIC S	CHOOL	AGENCY	:						
PUPIL NAME:									EX:	MF
			(Last)		(First)		(Middle	•)		
PUPIL I.D./S.S. #:				BIRTHDAT				GRA	DE:	
RESIDENTIAL SET			HOME	FOSTER L		CI PHON	E#			
PARENT/GUARDIA	N:			PHONE:		(Residence)			(Busine	
PUPIL'S ADDRESS:				CITY:		(Residence)	STAT	E: CA	-	
NON EDUCATION										
NON-EDUCATION	NON-EDUCATIONAL PLACING AGENCY: (If applicable)									
	CONTRACT TERMS									
				rill hold the following co	redential/l	icense:				
(Generic des	•			•						
				ceed and/or n will be consistent with						
				specified in the IEP si						
provisions u					-					
Method for o	comply	ing with	statewide	standardized assessmen	it requiren	nents:				
Other provis	ions (a	ttachmer	its as nece	ssary).						
A BASIC EDUCA	TION	PROGE	RAM (Am	plies to Nonpublic scho	ols only)					
					-					
				= Tota		lucation C	costs (A)	\$		
(Include extende	d schoo	ol year da	ays as appr	ropriate to the pupil's II	EP)					
B. RELATED SEE	VICE	S								
		_								
										ANNUAL MAX
				TOTAL MINUTES						TOTAL COST
	SER	VICE PR	OVIDER	HRLY/ PER		COST PER	SESSION	ī		FOR
				WEEK/OR SESSION						CONTRACT PERIOD
									#OF	12300
	LEA	NPS/A	OTHER		DLY	WKLY	HRLY	GROUP	Wks	
Transportation S&L - Group										
3. S&L - Group 3. S&L - Individual										
4. OT - Group										
5. OT - Individual										
5. PT										
7. ABA - Consult 8. ABA - Direct										
). ABA - Direct O. ABA - Supervision										
10. AB - Assessment										
ll. Other										
				10000000						
MAXIMUM TOTAL								\$		
				ND RELATED SERVI)	\$		
MAXIMUM PER DI	EM FO	R BASI	C EDUCA	TION AND RELATED	SERVIC	ES		\$		
								NPS/A	Service Ag	Page 1 of 2
										rage 1 01 2

INDIVIDUAL SERVICE AGREEMENT FOR NONPUBLIC, NONSECTARIAN SCHOOL/AGENCY SERVICES (Education Code sections 56365, 56366, et seq.) (Page 2 of 2)

	(Last)	(First)	(Middle)
	(Last)	(FER)	(Stratie)
	f the current Master Contract for 1	- /	
	Master Contract, previously executed the Individualized Education Progra		
Contractor, and will request a	m IEP review prior to any change in t	he service program. Invoices shal	_
ervice provided and attendan	ice standards addressed in the Master	Contract.	
The parties hereto have execu	ted this contract by and through their	duly authorized agents or represen	ntatives. This contract is
ffective on	and terminates at 5:00 p.m. or	uni	less sooner terminated as
rovided herein.			
-CONTRACTO	DR-	-LOCAL EDUCATION	NAL AGENCY-
Authorized Signature)	(Date)	(Authorized Signature)	(Date)
Type or Print Name)	(Date)	(Type or Print Name)	(Date)
Type or Print Name)	(Date)	(Type or Print Name)	(Date)
	(Date)	(-)	, ,
	(Date)	(Type or Print Name) (Name of District, SELPA, Con	, ,
	(Date)	(-)	, ,
Name of NPS/NPA)	(Date)	(-)	, ,
Type or Print Name) Name of NPS/NPA) Mailing Address)	(Date)	(Name of District, SELPA, Con	, ,
Name of NPS/NPA)	(Date)	(Name of District, SELPA, Con	, ,

NPS/A Service Agreement, Rev. 7-14 Page 2 of 2

EXHIBIT C: 2025-2026 Credentialing Requirements

Special Education Providers, Substitute Teachers and Support Staff HEALTH SCREENING AND CREDENTIALING REQUIREMENTS

- 1. Agency's Personnel must meet the requirements set forth below in accordance with the below tables based on the location of services being provided. Client agrees to not require the employee to provide any additional items other than those listed below. Agency attests that for each of its respective employees they meet the minimum requirements and (a) they have completed all of the health and background screenings requirements below; (b) there has been no break in service greater than 180 days of such employees subsequent to conducting such health and background screenings; and (c) the results of those screenings has not shown any issues that would render such employee reasonably unacceptable to the Client or otherwise negatively impact the health or safety of any child.
- 2. Client understands and agrees that it will incur additional costs for any health screenings and/or credentialing requested that is not set forth in this Exhibit B. In addition, any requests by Client other than as set forth on Exhibit B must be agreed upon in writing before Agency shall be required to provide any such additional health screenings and/or credentialing.
- 3. Items on this document cannot be waived or altered unless approved by the Senior Director of Business Administration or the Vice President of Education. Any item waived cannot be an item that places the employee in a non-compliant status per applicable laws and directives.

FOR SERVICES PROVIDED IN CALIFORNIA						
ТҮРЕ	FREQUENCY	DETAILS				
TB Test	At hire, re-activation, and at expiration	Must be within past 60 days and expires 4 years after test results read				
State of California License (Academic Assessor, Registered Nurse, Registered Behavior Technician, Licensed Vocational Nurse, Marriage and Family Therapist, Music Therapist, Art Therapist, Physical Therapist, Physical Therapist Assistant, Licensed Clinical Social Worker, Speech Language Pathologist, Speech Language Pathologist, Speech Language Pathologist Assistant, Certified Occupational Therapist Assistant, Occupational Therapist, Orientation/Mobility Specialist, Psychologist, Audiologist, Behavior Intervention Development, and Certified Nursing Assistant only)	At hire, re-activation, and at expiration	Unencumbered license - all flags or suspensions must be explained and evaluated by a Director prior to hire				
Board Certified Behavior Analyst (BCBA) License	At hire, re-activation, and at expiration	Unencumbered license - all disciplinary sanctions must be explained and evaluated by a Director prior to hire				
Non-Violent Crisis Intervention Training (if required)	At hire, re-activation, and at expiration	Current and Valid				

CTC Permit (30-day permitted substitute teachers only)	At hire, re-activation, and at expiration	Current and valid - all flags or suspensions must be explained and evaluated by a Director prior to hire		
CTC Credential (Special Education Teacher, Case Manager, Certified or Credentialed Nurse, Educational Diagnostician, Education Specialist, Expert Consult, Program Admin, Teachers for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing, Teachers for the Visually Impaired, Resource Teacher, School Psychologist, Adapted Physical Education Teacher, and School Counselor)	At hire, re-activation, and at expiration	Current and valid - all flags or suspensions must be explained and evaluated by a Director prior to hire		
Transcripts – 48 Units (SpEd Aide, Teacher Assistant)	At hire and re- activation	Units earned meet or exceed ESSA requirements		
Transcripts – High School (Office, Campus Aide, BII)	At hire and re- activation	Units earned meet or exceed ESSA requirements		
Transcripts – High School + Parapro Certification (Paraprofessional)	At hire and re- activation	Units earned meet or exceed ESSA requirements		
First Aid/CPR License (RN, LVN or CNA Only)	At hire, re-activation, and at expiration	Current and Valid		
Livescan Results (DOJ/FBI)	At hire, re-activation, and as subsequent arrests are received by DOJ/FBI	Any convictions must be explained and evaluated for Ed Code compliance. If acceptable per Ed Code, evaluated by a Director before hire.		
Mandated Reporter, Bloodborne Pathogen	At hire, re-activation, and yearly thereafter	Attestation of completion is maintained in the employee file.		
Positive Behavior Interventions and Supports Trainings (SpEd Providers and BII's)	At hire, re-activation, and yearly thereafter	Attestation of completion is maintained in the employee file.		
Sexual Harassment Training	At hire or reactivation, and every 2 years thereafter	Certificate of completion is maintained in the employee file.		

EXHIBIT D: 2025-2026 Locations

The Accelerated School Billing	4000 South Main St.	Los Angeles	CA	90037
The Accelerated ES (ACES)	3914 S. Main Street	Los Angeles	CA	90037
The Accelerated School (TAS)	4000 S. Main St.	Los Angeles	CA	90037
Wallis Annenberg High School	4000 South Main St.	Los Angeles	CA	90037
The Accelerated School (TAS) - Kinder Site	119 E. 37th St	Los Angeles	CA	90011

NONPUBLIC, NONSECTARIAN SCHOOL/ AGENCY SERVICES

Final Audit Report 2025-08-01

Created: 2025-08-01

By: Holly Summers (hsummers@crosscountry.com)

Status: Signed

Transaction ID: CBJCHBCAABAAO6dtI024HWm8e3AY8n-PTmHXpb1ldYrb

"NONPUBLIC, NONSECTARIAN SCHOOL/AGENCY SERVICE S" History

- Document created by Holly Summers (hsummers@crosscountry.com) 2025-08-01 8:38:19 PM GMT
- Document emailed to Natalie Tucker (ntucker@crosscountry.com) for signature 2025-08-01 8:38:28 PM GMT
- Email viewed by Natalie Tucker (ntucker@crosscountry.com)
 2025-08-01 9:05:41 PM GMT
- Document e-signed by Natalie Tucker (ntucker@crosscountry.com)
 Signature Date: 2025-08-01 9:05:59 PM GMT Time Source: server
- Agreement completed.
 2025-08-01 9:05:59 PM GMT